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The House met at 3:00 p.m. 

MR. SPEAKER (McNicholas): 
Order, please! 

Statements by Ministers 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker, in accordance with a 
statement in the Throne Speech, I 
would like to follow up from the 
Throne Speech with the following 
statement: 

We live in an age of constant 
technological change. To develop 
as a Province, we have to do our 
utmost to keep abreast of that 
change. We are fortunate, in 
Newfoundland and Labrador, in that 
we already have world class 
facilities and capabilities for 
various research and development 
initiatives at our university, at 
the Marine Institute, as well as 
at other educational institutions 
and private sector organizations. 

It is widely recognized in both 
the academic world and the private 
sector that with this wealth of 
knowledge and capability our 
Province can take a lead role in 
many areas of specialized research 
and development. 

Mr. Speaker, I am here today to 
assert this government's 
commitment to this principle and 
to indicate that the direction we 
are charting for the technological 
development of NewfounGland and 
Labrador will bring us proudly and 
prosperously into the twenty-first 
century. 
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And, this direction is not 
developed singularly or in 
isolation from the realities of 
the world. Any decisions which 
are made with respect to science, 
technology, research and 
development in this Province will 
be pragmatic and appropriately 
involve a consultation with those 
who are the leaders in these 
fields and those who shall provide 
the employment and other benefits 
that, by necessity, derive to a 
world leader in applied science 
and technology. 

With these thoughts in mind, Mr. 
Speaker, it gives me great 
pleasure to announce today that 
government has appointed the 
inaugural Newfoundland and 
Labrador Science and Technology 
Advisory Council, and to introduce 
the members of the council to this 
House. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
The sixteen member 
Committee includes: 

Advisory 
Dr. Lou 

Visentin, Dean, Faculty of Science 
at Memorial University, 
Chairperson; Dr. Linda Inkpen, 
President of the Cabot Institute, 
Vice-Chairperson; Mr. Frank Smith, 
President of NORDCO, St. John's, 
member; Mr. Scott Parsons, 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
(Research), Federal Department of 
Fisheries and Oceans, Ottawa; Ms 
Judith Maxwell, Chairperson, 
Economic Council of Canada, 
Ottawa; Mr. Jim stanford, 
President, Petro Canada Resources, 
Calgary; Ms Leslie Gratton, 
Biologist, Mobil oil; Mr. John 
Lee, Manager, Mill Modernization 
Program, Corner Brook Pulp and 
Paper Ltd., Corner Brook; Mr. Herb 
Clarke, Executive Vice-President, 
Fishery Products International 
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Ltd., St. John's; Mr. Rex Parsons, 
President, Newfoundland Design 
Associates, St. John's; Mr. David 
Fong, President, RDS Engineering, 
St. John's; Dr. Joe Carroll, 
Former Director-General of 
Newfoundland Region, Canadian 
Forestry Service, who is presently 
retired and living here in. 
Traytown; Dr. Ruby Gough, 
Department of Education, Memorial 
University; Dr. Chris Campbell, 
Vice-President (Applied 
Technology), Marine Institute, St. 
John's; Dr. Max House, Director, 
MEDICORE and Telemedicine, 
Memorial University; and Dr. David 
Strong, Vice-President (Academic), 
Memorial University. · 

This will constitute the first 
Newfoundland and Labrador Science 
Technology Advisory Council. 

This council will provide 
government with an independent and 
responsible view of the major 
issues involved in the formulation 
of a comprehensive science and 
technology policy for the Province. 

Given the current increase in 
research and development 
initiatives in the Province, and 
indeed in the entire country, the 
Advisory Council will serve a 
vital role in building on and 
fostering the relationships that 
are already developing between 
government, provincial academic 
institutions and industry. The 
Council will formulate 
recommendations respecting 
aquisition, development and 
dissemination of knowledge, 
designed to promote the 
industrial, economic and social 
development of the Province. 

The Council has been mandatd with 
the responsibility to gather and 
organize information on scientific 
research, technology transfer and · 
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innovation. A major role of the 
Council will be to facilitate 
discussions on science and 
technology policy with oth~r 

organizations, both inside and 
outside government, as well as 
recommending establishment of 
programmes which encourage 
development of improved technology 
and the retention of skilled 
research personnel in the 
Province; The Council will also 
advise government on the impact of 
technology on business and labour 
and on the most effective means of 
dealing with specific areas of 
technological change. 

The Science and Technology 
Advisory Council will report 
regularly to Cabinet through my 
colleague, the bon. the Minister 
of Development and Tourism, who 
will chair a special Cabinet 
committee on science and 
technology, and it will prepare an 
annual report which will review 
the state of affairs of research 
and development within the 
Province and outline future 
actions. 

Mr. Speaker, these highly 
respected and renowned individuals 
who have agreed to serve on the 
Newfoundland and Labrador Science 
and Technology Advisory Council 
will help us to build on the 
existing strengths we have in 
research and development, and help 
us to focus our attention to those 
areas where Newfoundlanders and 
Labradorians can be world leaders 
and forge new trails in research 
and development. 

Thank you very much. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Leader of 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 

the 

Mr. Speaker, I just want to take a 
minute or two to express the 
pleasure of those of us on this 
side of the House with the 
announcement made this afternoon 
by the bon. the Premier. Such an 
Advisory Council will, of course, 
be beneficial to all aspects of 
life in this Province as well as 
contributing greatly to advice to 
government and advice to industry 
generally. It can only be of 
benefit to the Province and we 
welcome the announcement. 

I do not know individually all of 
the individuals appointed, but I 
can say that those who are known 
to me are clearly excellent 
appointments and I commend the 
Premier and the · government on 
their choice. 

We enthusiastically endorse the 
government's action in 
establishing this Council and the 
choice of the people on the 
Council. We commend the 
government for doing it and we 
assure the Council of our future 
support, whether we are on this or 
that side of the House. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
I was going to start off by 
thanking the Premier for g1v1ng me 
a copy of the statement but since 
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he did not, I guess I had better 
not . 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
It was an oversight. 

MR. FENWICK: 
I am sure it was an oversight. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
It was. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, having listened to 
the statement, it is very 
difficult to stand up and say that 
this is not an appropriate 
initiative for the Province 
because it would be like speaking 
against motherhood. It is obvious 
that in the future in our 
development as a Province, as an 
economy, we do need to make sure 
that we are at the forefront of 
any technological innovations, 
especially those that apply to the 
industries in which we have a 
comparative advantage, such as the 
fishery, forestry and mining, to 
name three. At that point, it 
becomes difficult to stand up and 
be critical of it, but I am going 
to put at least one critical note 
into the comments and that is that 
in listening to the Premier over 
the last year or two, especially 
in defence of several projects, 
such as the Sprung Project and the 
CHC helicopter simulator, there 
seems to be a new sacred cow - I 
think that is probably the best 
way to describe it being 
promoted and that is that if this 
is a scientific development or if 
it is a technological innovation, 
then how dare you come here and 
question whether it is the most 
appropriate development. 

• 
Mr. Speaker, it is my intensely 
held feeling that it is not just a 
technological problem that faces 
us as a people and as a Province, 
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it is also a social and economic 
one, and I would like to see a 
more balanced approach in the 
future in terms of development. 

I see, for example, tremendous 
resources going into the natural 
sciences in the university, and 
other than the music school and 
fine arts, there does not seem to 
be a balance in terms of social 
sciences, humanities and others. 
It is a feeling that I and, I 
think, a number of other people 
are having, that there is a 
technological fix being looked for 
here when, in fact, we may be 
looking more at our history and 
the economic development of our 
Province in terms of our 
sociological problems and so on, 
which may give us the kinds of the 
keys for the future. 

So, with that minor 
welcome the Council. 

citicism, I 
I know some 

of the names on it, and they seem 
credible. On that basis, I hope 
they can contribute to the 
economic development 
Province in the future. 

AM HON. MEMBER: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

of the 

The hon. the Minister of Fisheries. 

}-ffi. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, as we all know, the 
sealing industry has experienced a 
very difficult ten year period. 
The state of difficulty which this 
industry has recently faced is, 
for the most part, a direct result 
of the European Economi~ 
Community's temporary ban against 
the importation of seal products. 
Mr. Speaker, I need not elaborate 
on the misinformation that has 
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been perpetrated by various animal 
rights groups against our 
Newfoundland sealers resulting in 
the decline of our sealing 
industry. However unjustified the 
attacks against this industry, we 
have recognized the reality of the 
situation and have taken positive 
steps to rebuild our sealing 
industry. 

I would like to reiterate, Mr. 
Speaker, that this government has 
remained firmly commited to the 
orderly and co-ordinated 
revitalization of the Newfoundland 
Sealing Industry. Since 1982, we 
have worked closely with the 
Canadian Sealers Associations and 
financially supported this 
association in an effort to 
preserve, promote and protect the 
sealing industry. Since its 
inception in 1982, we have 
provided annual grants to the 
Canadian Sealers Association for 
seal pelt inventories, market 
development projects and general 
administrative costs. 

I feel very confident, Mr. 
Speaker, that this strong bond of 
consultation and co-ordination 
which we have with the Canadian 
Sealers Association will continue 
to grow to the betterment of the 
sealing industry in this country. 

The formation of the Northeast 
Coast Sealers Co-Op in 1986 
provided a major initiative in the 
revitalization of the sealing 
industry. Again my department was 
there to provide technical and 
financial assistance. 

In 1986, we provided the Northeast 
Coast Sealers Co-Op with a 
$200,000 loan guarantee and an 
outright grant of $50,000. In 
1987, an additional loan guarantee 
of $500,000 was prov~ded by my 
department. Government is 
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presently reviewing a further 
request from the Sealers Co-Op for 
additional financial assistance 
for the coming year as this 
enterprise develops into 
commercial viability. Our 
commitment to assist the Canadian 
Sealers Association and the 
Northeast Coast Sealers Co-Op is 
firm and this commitment has been 
backed up by our continued 
financial support of these 
organizations. 

In April, 1987, my department 
entered into an agreement with P. 
Janes and Sons Limited, and the 
Canadian Sealers Association, to 
have that company produce a canned 
seal meat product for the local 
marketplace. As well, the company 
was to undertake testing of seal 
meat in various secondary 
processed forms. To assist this 
project, my department provided 
the company with a grant of 
$50,000 to offset the cost of 
purchasing seal meat. I am very 
pleased to report, Mr. Speaker, 
that this project has been 
extremely successful, with 
approximately 160,000 pounds of 
seal meat being purchased in 
1987. Further funding to continue 
this project has been tentatively 
approved for 1988, pending final 
budgetary approval. This project 
employed 66 people on a short term 
basis and provided a valuable 
market for Newfoundland seal 
products. 
example of 
behalf of 
further the 
industry. 

This is just one more 
another initiative on 
this government to 

growth of the sealing 

Carino Company Limited has 
recently opened a plant in Dildo 
to process fish and seal silage, 
and this can certainly be viewed 
as a very encour~ging step towards 
the revitalization of our sealing 
industry. Again, financial 
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assistance has been provided by 
this government for the set-up and 
the start-up of that operation. 

The Government of Newfoundland has 
recognized and continues to 
recognize the seal resource as an 
integral part of our renewable 
ocean resources and reaffirms the 
traditional and future rights of 
its citizens, under restrictive 
licences, to harvest this resource 
at optimum yield levels. Mr. 
Speaker, this government strongly 
believes that our seal fishery can 
and will be revitalized, but we 
realize that short term fixes are 
not the answer. On the road to 
recovery we have seen the need to 
compromise in the marketplace, 
which is the basis for any 
industry. ~ightly or wrongly, the 
present marketplace is telling us 
that white coats are not 
acceptable at this particular 
time. It is, therefore, necessary 
to tailor our present operation to 
regain market acceptance. It is 
not logical to continue to demand 
that the world accept the 
traditional seal industry exactly 
as it was. We must learn to 
modify and adjust our industry in 
order to meet present market 
demands. 

I submit, Mr. Speaker, that this 
cautious but steady approach to 
the revitalization of the seal 
fishery is the best approach. We 
are steadily rebuilding a sealing 
industry based on an adult 
population harvest. In 1985 our 
harvest was approximately 6, 000 
adult seals; in 1986 it was 
15,000; and in 1987 it was 
40,000. The sealing industry is 
on the rise. We can now finally 
see some very positive results 
from our efforts over the last 
number of years. 

The government has invested a 
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substantial amount of money on the 
revitalization of the sealing 
industry and we remain committed 
to continue our support. A recent 
federal government announcement to 
provide financial assistance to a 
development programme is another 
positive step towards 
revitalization. We will continue 
to lobby the federal government to 
make available sufficient funds 
necessary for the re-establishment 
of the industry. 

In conclusion, Mr. Speaker, this 
government has always. been firm in 
our commitment to the orderly and 
co-ordinated revitalization of the 
Newfoundland sealing industry and 
we fully intend to remain firm in 
our commitment for the future, and 
it is with pleasure that I can 
report to you today some positive 
results from our persistent 
efforts in the face of formidable 
obstacles. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for 
Twillingate. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, I welcome the 
announcement by the minister and I 
thank him for providing me with a 
copy of his statement just prior 
to the time of the House 
opening. It seems to me that the 
amount of money that government is 
spending on the seal fishery is 
certainly nothing to brag about; 
it is a relatively small amount of 
money. I think, in the statement, 
the minister mentioned that last 
year they made $50,000 available 
to the company of P. Janes and 
Sons, in Hants Harbour, and that 
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that $50,000 ended up in the 
production of 165,000 pounds of 
meat, therefore providing jobs for 
around sixty-two people. 

Mr. Speaker, I think, when you 
look at that, that maybe it adds 
credence to what we are saying 
with respect to the Sprung 
operation, for example. Here we 
have an operation into which 
government put $50,000 last year, 
plus the loan guarantee, to the 
Janes Company, and by the 
minister's own statement that 
$50,000 provided sixty-two jobs. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Now, Mr. Speaker, one need not be 
an expert to realize how much more 
could have been done if the 
government had made available to 
the sealing industry, and to Janes 
and other companies, maybe 
one-tenth, 10 per cent of the 
almost $14 million that they have 
now made available to the Sprung 
operation. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. W. CARTER: 
You know, it would boggle the 
mind, Mr. Speaker, the advantages 
that would accrue to the economy 
of this Province if government was 
to have taken one-tenth of the 
amount of money that they are now 
spending on cucumbers and put it 
into a product that we have here 
in abundance and for which there 
is now, obviously, 
developing. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 
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MR. W. CARTER: 
Mr. Speaker, government is making 
a token effort to rehabilitate and 
to revitalize the seal fishery. 
When you talk about $50,000, and 
the guarantees that the minister 
talked about there are 
altogether loan guarantees of less 
than three-quarters of a million 
dollars - there is still less than 
10 per cent of the amount that was 
made available to the Sprung 
people. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. W. CARTER: 
Kr. Speaker, here we are talking 
about the seal fishery that the 
government is pretending to be 
interested in revitalizing. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

The hon. member's time has elapsed. 

MR. W. CARTER: 
May I have a moment to finish up? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
No. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Kenihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker. 

The interesting part about this 
statement is the parts that the 
minister left out, or at least has 
tried to obscure with some of the 
best bureaucratic writing I have 
seen in quite a while, and I 
compliment his speech writer or 
himself, whoever put it together. 

Mr. Speaker, this statement, if 
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you look at it closely, endorses 
the ban on the white coat hunt put 
in place by the federal 
government, and shows that our 
Minister of Fisheries has been an 
active participant in stopping 
that hunt. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Right on! I take full 
responsibility (inaudible). 

Okay. That is very important, 
because it is not quite as 
explicity put here as I would like 
it to be. 

Mr. Speaker, if you look at it you 
see a very interesting line of 
argument, and I will read one 
section it there that indicates 
it. It says: 'rightly or wrongly 
the present marketplace is t~lling 
us that white coats are not 
acceptable at this particular 
time • and it goes on to say that 
they cancelled the white coat hunt. 

Mr. Speaker, this is a free 
enterprise government. What is it 
doing interfering with the 
marketplace? If the marketplace 
was not going to take any white 
coats it would take no white 
coats, nobody would go out and 
hunt them. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. FENWICK: 
I would suggest, Mr. Speaker, that 
under the ruse of saying that 
there was no market for it, we 
ended up with governmental action 
supported by this government to 
eliminate the white coat hunt. 

Now, 
for 

No. 9 

there may not be any market 
it, but surely the boats 

R442 



• 

should go out there, take whatever 
seals they can and try to sell the 
white coats. If they could not 
sell them that would be the end of 
it anyway, but surely no action on 
the part of the Minister is 
required. 

One last comment, Mr. Speaker, and 
that is, if we look at the 
comments on the last page 'a 
recent Federal Government 
announcement to provide financial 
assistance to a development 
programme', Mr. Speaker, as was 
clearly pointed out when the 
announcement was made by the 
Federal Government, the amount of 
money being put into it is pitiful 
in comparison to that which was 
called for by the Malouf 
Commission in terms of 
compensation for the sealers who 
have lost their employment, and 
for the kinds of money required to 
build it back up; the amounts here 
are just a tiny fraction of those 
which were called for there. 

So, Mr. Speaker, my comments are 
two: This government is the one-

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. FENWICK: 
- that in complicity destroyed the 
white coat hunt and has not put 
the money in that Malouf called 
for. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

At this stage I would like to 
welcome to the gallery fifty Grade 
XII students from Ralph Lai te 
Collegiate, Lewisporte, with their 
teachers Merv Anthony, Larry 
Sheppard and Donna LeDrew. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
I would like to welcome seven 
students from the T.I. Murphy 
Centre with their teachers Phyllis 
Maloney and Ed Buckingham. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

Oral Questions 

MR. GILBERT: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Burgee -
Bay d'Espoir. 

MR. GILBERT: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I have a question for the Minister 
of Transportation (Mr. Doyle). 
How much funding, if · any, is 
provided by his department to the 
Newfoundland Safety Council in 
relation to the Motorcycle Safety 
Training Programme in this 
Province? 

MR. DOYLE: 
Mr. Speaker . 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of 
Transportation. 

MR. DOYLE: 
Mr. Speaker, we provide an annual 
grant to the Newfoundland Safety 
Council to carry on that 
particular programme. I will have 
to get the exact figure for the 
han. gentleman, but I believe it 
is in the neighbourhood of about 
$35,000. 

MR. GILBERT: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
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A supplementary, the han. the 
member for Burgee - Bay d'Espoir. 

MR. GILBERT: 
~ I wonder is the minister aware of 

any problems with the Motorcycle 
Safety Training Programme that is 
being offered by the Newfoundland 
Safety Council in this Province? 

MR. DOYLE: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of 
Transportation. 

MR. DOYLE: 
Well, Mr. Speaker, the Motorcycle 
Safety Programme that is being 
offered is an excellent 
programme~ It is a very good 
programme. There have been a few 
internal problems that I am aware 
of. And., as a matter of fact, 
over the last month or so I met 
with the Newfoundland Safety 
Council on two occasions and with 
the Motorcycle Federation on one 
occasion. There are some problems 
with respect to the provision of 
the instructors, the availability 
of bikes to carry on that 
programme, and what have you. But 
I think some of these problems are 
being worked out and I look 
forward to another good programme . 
once again this year being offered 
by the Newfoundland Safety Council. 

MR. GILBERT: 
A final supplemetary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary. 

MR. GILBERT: 
Well, I wonder is the minister 
aware that the motorcycle dealers 
and manufactures have withdrawn 
their support from the 
Newfoundland Safety Council? And 
the reason they give is their 
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complete lack of confidence in the 
ability of the Newfoundland Safety 
Council to administer the 
Motorcycle Safety Driving Course. 

So, I wonder will 
look into this and 
report on it? 

MR. DOYLE: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

the minister 
give us a 

The han. the Minister of 
Transportation. 

MR. DOYLE: 
Mr. Speaker, as I indicated to the 
han. gentleman at the outset, I am 
aware of some problems that were 
being experienced by the 
Newfoundland Safety Council in 
acquiring bikes from a couple of 
the manufactures. I have spoken 
as recently as two or three days 
ago with representatives of the 
Safety Council. They tell me they 
are in the process of acqu1r1ng 
the necessary bikes to carry on 
the course. We are monitoring the 
situation at this point in time 
and I will be meeting with 
representatives of the Safety 
Council within the next couple of 
weeks, before the course starts, 
to ensure that they do have the 
necessary bikes to carry it on. I 
think, Mr. Speaker, everything is 
going along quite normally in that 
regard as far as I know. 

MR. KELLAND: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for Naskaupi. 

MR. KELLAND: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I would like to direct a question 
to the Minister of Development and 
Tourism (Mr. Barrett). I ask him 
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to refocus his attention on 
Newfoundland Hardwoods Ltd., and 
ask the minister is it true that 
union people wanted to see that 
particular plant privatized some 
time ago? I would like to know. 
I ask the minister were any steps 
taken by government back then to 
have that accomplished? Perhaps 
he could explain to us why he 
waited until now, when the 
financial picture is so bleak, to 
try to sell the plant to the 
private sector. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of 
Development and Tourism. 

MR. BARRETT: 
Mr. Speaker, I do not think it is 
necessary for me to restate what I 
already said yesterday. It is a 
matter of record. It is available 
in Hansard and has been certainly 
well expounded outside the House. 

With respect to answering the 
other question, I would like for 
the han. member to be a little bit 
more time specific as to just what 
period of time he is talking about 
in this rather hypothetical 
question he is asking. 

MR. KELLAND: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the han. the 
member for Naskaupi. 

MR. KELLAND: 
I would like to ask the minister 
to answer: Is it true that 
sometime within the past five 
years feelings were expressed to 
do that? But my supplementary -

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the minister of 
Development and Tourism. 
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MR. KELLAND: 
Well, I have not got my 
supplementary asked yet, Mr. 
Speaker, if you do not mind. 

The minister said in the public 
media that he expects the 
seventy-odd people who are on 
layoff or will be laid off will be 
absorbed quite easily into the 
private sector in employment. 
Does he have any sort of concrete 
evidence to indicate that this is 
true? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of 
Development. 

MR. BARRETT: 
Mr. Speaker, I gave it as my view, 
based on information that came to 
me from the private sector, that 
indeed there were job 
opportunities. The method of 
disposing of that asset, if, in 
fact, it does take place - that 
decision has not as yet been 
reached, by the way - could very 
easily see the whole business pass 
over to the private sector as a 
going concern. It is difficult to 
presuppose what might or might not 
happen if one does not know 
exactly what, in fact, will 
happen. I suggest that rather 
than engage in such frivilous 
speculation that we wait to see 
how the thing washes out. 

MR. KELLAND: 
A final supplementary; Mr. Speaker , 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary, the han . 
the member for Naskaupi. 

MR. KELLAND: 
It certainly is a going concern, 
Mr. Minister, and going very 
rapidly from what we hear. 

I would like, in my final 
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supplementary, to ask the minister 
if it is true that most,if not all 
of the stockpiled, finished 
product in inventory has already 
been sold to a private company 
here in the Province . If so, was 
this disposed of by the public 
tendering method? Perhaps the 
minister would tell us what the 
estimated real value of that 
inventory was and what kind of a 
price the private company paid. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of 
Development an~ Tourism. 

MR. BARRETT: 
Mr. Speaker, I would like to 
remind the bon. gentleman that I 
am not the manager of that 

_particular plant. My function is 
not to be involved · in the 
day-to-day operations of that 
plant, it is one, rather, of 
policy decisions, and to answer 
those questions one would have to 
be involved in the day-to-day 
operational initiative. That is 
not my role. But if the member 
wishes to have the information, I 
can certainly take it under 
advisement and see that the 
information is provided to him. 

MR. EFFORD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for Port de 
Grave . 

MR. EFFORD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, one of the major 
concerns of all people in this 
House of Assembly, all three 
parties, should be the youth of 
our Province, whether it be in 
education or rehabilitation or 
whatever aspects. I am quite 
surprised, Mr. Speaker, the number 
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of times that I have put questions 
to the Minister of Social Services 
(Mr. Tobin) concerning youths at 
the Boys' Home, that he has not 
come forward with any proposals or 
any changes to give us any 
encouragement of improvements 
taking place. 

I would like to ask the Minister 
of Social Services, Mr. Speaker, 
if, in the past couple of weeks, 
he or his department, or anybody 
connected with the Boys' Home, 
have submitted a report to him, 
expressing dissatisfaction with 
the conditions, not only at the 
Boys' Home in Pleasantville, but 
also at the Torbay Remand Centre? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of Social 
Services. 

MR. TOBIN: 
Mr. Speaker, the han. member came 
into this House, not very long 
ago, complaining about the fire 
regulations, got up, in his 
alarmist way and tried to make 
everybody believe that it was a 
centre that was operating 
twenty-four hours a day, in terms 
of a life-threatening situation 
when, Mr. Speaker, in actual fact, 
it was a centre that operated only 
for the day period. As it relates 
to that, the matter has certainly 
been addressed by the Department 
of Public Works and our own 
department. Mr. Speaker, I think 
the han. member is trying to get 
on with the same type of conduct 
again today. 

MR. EFFORD: 
A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the bon . 
member for Port de Grave. 

MR. EFFORD: 
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Mr. Speaker, it is absolutely 
irresponsible for the Minister of 
Social Services to leap to answer 
the question without even 
listening. I ask the minister 
very clearly, did he have a report 
as to the conditions of the Boys • 
Horne - where they sleep at night, 
the snow blowing in through . the 
windows on to the beds, and having 
to be swept off before the young 
boys get into bed? 

Let me ask the minister, has he 
received a letter from any of the 
workers at the Boys' Horne 
concerning the hiring practices at 
the Boys • Horne in the past? In 
the past the people working with 
the boys have not been trained to 
counsel them or to give them any 
recreational direction. I am 
holding in my hand .a letter from 
one of the residents. I ask the 
minister, is he aware of this, or 
has he received any sort of 
information concerning the 
employees and the hiring practices 
at the Boys' Home? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Social 
Services. 

MR. TOBIN: 
No, Mr. Speaker, I am not aware 
that the people involved in the 
Boys' Home are not qualified to do 
the jobs they have been hired for. 

MR. EFFORD: 
A final supplementary, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary, the hon. 
the member for Port de Grave. 

MR. EFFORD: 
It is very obviously that not only 
does the minister read newspapers 
while sitting in the House of 
Assembly, he must do it in his 
office all day long, because I 
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will table a letter that I 
received from an employee at the 
Boys • Home, in which he expressed 
very grave concern that the boys 
are not handled 

MR. TOBIN: 
Is his name signed to it? 

MR. EFFORD: 
Yes, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

This is a final supplementary. 

MR. EFFORD: 
It is a final supplementary, Mr. 
Speaker. 

I would ask the minister, taking 
into .consideration the conditions 
that have been expressed not only 
by his own employees at the Boys • 
Home but by other people, the 
parents, would he immediately, for 
the satisfaction of this bon. 
House of Assembly and the 
satisfaction of the youths, have 
an investigation done as to the 
conditions, taking into 
consideration that last year the 
former Minister of Social Services 
(Mr. Brett) had made a commitment 
and said that a new facility would 
be built replacing the one that 
was partly destroyed by fire last 
year? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Social 
Services. 

MR. TOBIN: 
Mr. Speaker, we had the member for 
St. John's East (Mr. Long) come in 
the House yesterday and attack the 
social workers of this Province, 
and now we have the member for 
Port de Grave casting aspersions 
upon the abilities of the people 
who are working at the Boys' Home. 
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Mr. Speaker, the bon. gentleman 
refers to our involvement in the 
Pleasantville Youth Centre and in 
the Whitbourne Youth Centre. If 
the bon. gentleman, Mr. Speaker, 
would look at the Interim Supply 
Bill that is before the House, he 
would probably get some indication 
as to what government has been 
doing. As it relates to the 
programmes and policies of the 
Department of Social Services, Mr. 
Speaker, in all aspects of 
development of our programmes we 
are moving ahead and moving ahead 
in great strides. One 146 per 
cent increase in the budget in 
nine years has addressed a lot of 
the concerns, Mr. Speaker, that 
have been brought up. What about 
the MR programme? What about the 
Youth Services and the Youth 
Correction workers, Mr. Speaker? 
What about what we are doing in 
terms of programmes for group 
homes and foster homes in dealing 
with the other people? I can tell 
the hon. gentleman that we are on 
the right track, Mr. Speaker, and 
he can do all he like as it 
relates to trying to alarm people, 
trying to come in with this' great 
philosophy, being the great 
alarmest and trying to get people 
all worked up over very little, 
but the fact of the matter is that 
that probably worked for the bon. 
gentleman last year but he is now 
known to the people of this 
Province and nobody has confidence 
in him, not even me. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Leader 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 

of the 

Mr. Speaker, I had intended to ask 
this question of the bon. the 
Minister of Intergovernmental 
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Affairs (Mr. Dawe) but he has 
momentarily stepped outside the 
House, so perhaps either the 
Government House Leader (Mr. 
Simms) or the hon. the Premier 
will reply. 

He returns. Yesterday the bon. 
the Minister of Intergovernmental 
Affairs commented that they ha·d a 
number of legal opinions 
questioning the enforceability of 
Term 31 of the Terms of Union, 
questioning the extent to which it 
protected the railway or the 
transportation system in 
Newfoundland. Is the bon. the 
minister prepared to table those 
opinions? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs. 

MR. DAWE: 
Mr. Speaker, the bon. gentleman 
opposite should realize that 
government seeks advice from its 
own lawyers and outside legal 
advice, over the years, in 
response to a number of questions 
that have come up with regard to 
Term 31 -

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Churchill Falls. 

MR. DAWE: 
and a number of questions 

dealing with Churchill Falls and 
other issues as well. 

But, Mr. Speaker, we have advice 
from our own Justice Department 
and others as it relates to the 
aspect of this particular term 
that would guarantee a 
constitutional obligation on 
behalf of the federal government 
to continue in perpetuity to 
provide a railway for this 
Province. In essence, our advice, 
and it is very obvious - I was 
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going to say even the member from 
Menehik (Mr. Fenwick) realized it 
from his comments - it is realized 
by everyone, and the wording is 
very easy to understand, that 
there is no guarantee. All the 
legal advice that we have 
indicates that that is true. 
Whether it is possible to table 
the opinions, I will have to take 
that under advisement and inform 
the bon. gentlemen later. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr" Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the bon. the 
Leader of the Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 
A few years ago the public 
position of the government, stated 
publicly by a number of ministers 
and the bon. the Premier, was that 
the Term did protect 
Newfoundland's interests and was 
enforceable. Presumably, that 
also was based on legal opinion" 
Would the hon. the minister also 
provide and table those opinions 
on which that position was based 
at that time, so that we can do a 
proper assessment? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the minister for 
Intergovernmental Affairs. 

MR" DAWE: 
Maybe while we are tabling and 
exchanging information back and 
forth, the hon. member could tell 
us what his position was and what 
his advice to Cabinet was when he 
was a member when the railway 
really took a downturn in the 
Province back in the late 1960s. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
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Hear, hear! 

MR. DAWE: 
Mr. Speaker, in discussing the 
matter, certainly we would have to 
go on to say that our strict legal 
advice was never that the Terms of 
Union protected the ongoing and 
perpetual existence of the railway 
in this Province. The only 
guarantees under that particular 
section related to the financial 
obligation being taken over by the 
federal government, thus relieving 
the Province of that financial 
obligation that related to the 
railway. 

But there was no indication, 
either in the Terms of Union or 
outside that we can gather, that 
would indicate that it intended to 
continue with that forever and a 
day. But there is and has been, 
certainly, an understanding and an 
argument that has has been put 
forward by this administration and 
by many Newfoundlanders, that we 
would have really liked the Terms 
of Union to have been more 
specific and provide us with that 
guarantee, but they do not. 
Certainly, we have argued, in the 
face of the strict legal advice 
and interpretation that we have 
gotten with regard to that 
particular clause, that there is 
still what we believe to be a 
substantial moral obligation - an 
understanding and desire of all 
Newfoundlanders, I think at that 
time and now - that there would be 
a definite commitment on behalf of 
the federal government to provide 
the necessary funding. And that 
has been our argument right 
through the whole process, to 
continue the operation, and we 
have argued that very strongly and 
very successfully since 1978 
1979, when there were a number of 
issues related to closing out the 
railway. We have used that 
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argument, moral suasion and our 
ability to discuss that issue with 
the federal government, to keep 
the railway going to this point in 
time, and, hopefully, keep it 
going for much longer. But 
strictly speaking, there is no 
legal obligation on behalf of the 
federal government. 

Mr. Speaker, if you might look at 
the clause as I remember it, there 
are a number of things listed in 
that particular clause. Perhaps 
my colleague, the Minister of 
Transportation may have a copy of 
the Terms of Union there. But 
there are a number of things that 
are listed in that particular 
clause, and they include the 
Newfoundland Railway, Hotel 
Newfoundland, and, as well, Terra 
Nova Tel, steamships, and other 
things. The ones that are covered 
identically by the same clause in 
the Terms of Union have now been 
privatized or are about to be 
privatized in the same sort of 
way. So the railway is in that 
category, and it is obvious to 
everyone . You do not even have to 
be a legal beagle to know that 
that particular issue is fairly 
straightforward. From what I have 
been told I would have to question 
very seriously the abilities of 
any legal expert who would tell 
this administration or anyone else 
anything different. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker, a further 
supplementary. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary, the bon. 
the Leader of the Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 
Is the minister prepared to 
receive and use, to the Province's 
advantage, ·a variety of other 
legal opinions, to the contrary, 
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that indicate that there is a 
constitutional obligation on the 
part of the federal government? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister ~f 

Intergovernmental Affairs. 

MR. DAWE: 
Mr. Speaker, I would be very 
pleased to receive that kind of 
advice and those kinds of 
suggestions, but I just might 
point out, Mr. Speaker, that the 
situation we are in today, with 
regard to the possible lessening 
of the railway's influence and 
impact on transportation in this 
Province, is no different than it 
was in the 1960s. It is no 
different than when the passenger 
train came off. The obligation 
for retaining the passenger trains 
in this Province surely must have 
been under this particular aspect 
of the Constitution just as legal 
as ·what the bon. gentleman and the 
resolution for the past few days 
have been dealing with. Certainly 
the kind of downgrading from 
somewhere in the vicinity of 3000 
people working with the railway in 
this Province in 1949 down to the 
point where there were just a 
little over 1500 in 1968, surely 
that aspect of the railway and its 
decline then had implications 
legally just as much as they do 
today. 

So to the bon. Leader of the 
Opposition, who served in a 
Cabinet of this Province during 
that period of time, I just wonder 
why the legal advice that he is 
now proporting to be able to give 
this House was not given at that 
time. Perhaps if he had we would 
not be in this situation, Mr. 
Speaker. 
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MR. LONG: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for St. John's 
East. 

MR. LONG: 
My question is for the Premier, 
who was just up until recently, 
the Minister Responsible for 
Intergovernmental Affairs, and no 
doubt, in any case, continues to 
co-ordinate intergovernmental 
issues. My question concerns an 
issue that is of great concern in 
my own district and, indeed, to 
all people in the city of St. 
John's, and is becoming an issue 
of great debate in the city, and 
that is the possibility of the 
Province being awarded, or 
certainly at this point being 
given the promise of being 
awarded, nuclear powered 
submarines. 

I would like to ask the Premier if 
he could, to the House today, 
state the policy of the government 
with respect to this issue. In 
light of the fact that the city of 
St. John's has passed a motion 
saying that they are not 
interested in the promise of 
nuclear powered subs, and in light 
of our federal Cabinet minister 
giving his support to the 
undertaking, as has the Board of 
Trade in the city, would the 
Premier, on behalf of the 
government, enter this debate, in 
particular with reference to the 
city of St. John's? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I will· be very pleased to give the 
han. member the position of the 
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Government of Newfoundland, which 
was relayed over the last several 
months now - it goes back quite a 
few months, if not a year - by 
myself when I was Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs, and 
latterly by the member for st. 
George's (Mr. Dawe), who is now 
the Minister of Intergovernmental 
Affairs, and who just recently had 
meetings in Ottawa with the 
Minister of Defense and with our 
representative from Newfoundland 
in the Federal Cabinet: Our 
position is we want nuclear 
powered submarines in Newfoundland 
and Labrador. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
In the same way as we announced 
today a Science and Technology 
Advisory Council, in the same way 
as we have pursued NORDCO or 
C-CORE · or Sprung, we want 
everything we can get for this 
Province to created economic 
development and economic expansion 
and, at the same time, to 
participate in the ongoing ability 
of the Canadian government to 
explore in the Arctic by having 
nuclear powered submarines. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
It is extremely unfortunate that 
the Mayor of st. John's or the 
Council has taken the position 
that nuclear power is somehow an 
enemy of our future when we should 
be embracing it as another mode of 
energy, another vehicle for 
expansion and development and 
prosperity. 

And I 
John's: 
City of 
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mayor. We have said to the 
federal government that we are 
examining several sites around the 
Province that could be the best 
sites for nuclear submarine 
location. 

MR. BAIRD: 
Freshwater Bay. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker, there are many. We 
can just say good-bye to St. 
John's if that is the way the City 
Council feels. We will have to 
see how the people of St. John's 
feel, of course. 

MR. SIMMS: 
There is Placentia. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
There is Argentia, for example, 
which is a very excellent place. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
There are all kinds of them. 

The other part of the argument is, 
as we all know, defense 
expenditures in Newfoundland per 
capita are the lowest in all of 
Canada. Yet everybody from 
Vancouver Island to Bonavista and 
from the North to Southern Ontario 
keep telling us that we are in a 
very strategic location 
geographically, and yet we are 
getting the lowest amount of 
defense expenditures. This is one 
way we are arguing with Mr. Beatty 
and Mr. Crosbie and the Prime 
Minister where they can redress a 
great historic wrong since 1949. 
There is Navy now and other things 
in Halifax, in Greenwood, in 
Shearwater. 

MR. DINN: 
In Sumrnerside. 
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PREMIER PECKFORD: 
There is Sumrnerside. 

New Brunswick has gotten their 
share. It is time for 
Newfoundland to get its share. We 
are out in the middle of the 
ocean. It is ships we are talking 
about, they are nuclear powered, 
so we are going to go after it 
with all guns blazing. 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Not nuclear armed. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Not nuclear armed, nuclear 
powered. It is nuclear power we 
are interested in, not nuclear 
arms. We will come to that 
another day if things get very 
hot. But we will put that on the 
back burner for now. We are 
interested in having nuclear 
submarines located in our 
Province. And if the City of St. 
John's is speaking for St. John's, 
pooh, pooh on the City of St. 
John's There are many places in 
this Province that will be only 
too happy to be a part of a future 
technological advance for Canada 
through Newfoundland. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. LONG: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A supplementary, the hon. the 
member for St. John's East. 

MR. LONG: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I doubt that many of the citizens 
of the Province or many of the 
people who live in the city of st. 
John's will be so quick to applaud 
such a speech in which the Premier 
so flippantly applauds his own 
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rather caviler attitude to what is 
going to continue to be a very 
serious issue for a lot of people. 

My supplementary, Mr. Speaker, is 
in light of the fact that most 
recent independent estimates of 
the cost of this purchase of a 
nuclear powered submarine fleet 
have it upwards to $15 billion -
$15 billion is what the latest 
independent estimates say - does 
the Premier not realize that in 
face of the recent history of 
cutbacks in health and education 
spending, which the Premier has 
been speaking out against and 
denouncing very clearly, that the 
struggle that this government has 
had to raise money from the 
federal government for essential 
public services such as roads and 
water and sewer-

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

I ask the hon. member to state his 
supplementary. 

MR. LONG: 
My supplementary, Mr. Speaker, is 
does the Premier not think that 
the city and the Province will 
have a more difficult time raising 
the necessary funds to clean up 
the pollution in the harbour when 
the Federal Government, if it 
gives us this nuclear powered 
submarine programme at billions of 
dollars, is going to say, We have 
given you billions of dollars of 
infrastructure and that is all the 
money available for 
infrastructure? We are giving up 
the possibility of getting money 
for the Harbour because of this. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 
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PREMIER PECKFORD: 
Mr. Speaker, what is all this 
about? 

It is about the harbour now. We 
are on the Harbour now Mr. 
Speaker. Let me see what I can 
say about the harbour of St. 
John's. 

Mr. Speaker, one of the reasons 
why Newfoundland and Labrador as a 
Province lags behind some of our 
neighbouring provinces, if you 
look at the per capita earned 
income and so on, is because we 
have not had as significant 
economic activity in our Province 
as in other provinces. These 
other provinces only have had 
significantly more economic 
activity because of the way the 
federal government has spent the 
defense dollar. 

Now, if the federal government 
decides, in its wisdom or lack 
thereof, to allocate $15 billion 
over the next ten or fifteen years 
for defense expenditures in this 
country, and I am not in the 
fede~al parliament, but if they 
make that a programme available to 
Canada, then as Premier of this 
Province I am going to go after 
Newfoundland's share, and try to 
get it up. And if we can get more 
defense dollars we will get more 
economic activity, and more 
taxation to clean up the Harbour .. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. LONG: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A final supplementary. 

MR. LONG: 
My final 
Speaker, 
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environmental hazards posed by 
these nuclear submarines. I simply 
ask the Premier is he aware of the 
literature on the subject of 
environmental hazards posed by 
nuclear powered submarines and 
does he have any concern at all 
with some of the issues that have 
been raised by the Mayor and other 
experts on the question of 
environmental concern? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Premier. 

PREMIER PECKFORD: 
I am aware there are environmental 
concerns related to fish plants 
around the Province. I am aware 
that there are environmental 
concerns about almost everything 
we do. They may even be some 
environmental hazards right here 
in this House, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

PREMIER PECKFORD : 
~here may even be some 
environmental concerns right here 
in this House, I do not know, and 
they might come in the form of a 
homo sapiens. I do not know that 
either . But do we suddenly 
condenm a new technology like 
nuclear power because there are 
obvious problems with 
environmental things? Let us see 
if we can work them out. Let us 
see if we can work them out and 
make it an acceptable way to go in 
the future. Everything has its 
positives and its negatives, and I 
am not at all convinced by the 
han. member's argument that there 
are more negatives in an nuclear 
powered ship that there are in 
other kind of ship. If we are 
going to explore the Arctic and 
have sovereignty over what . we 
believe to be ours, whilst all the 
rest of the nations of the world 
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are into nuclear powered 
submarines and ships our 
sovereignty will not be all that 
strong, Mr. Speaker, unless we get 
into this kind of technology. So 
I say to the han. member, I do not 
deny, I do not try to minimize 
that there are environmental 
risks, but I am not prepared to 
throw out the baby with the bath 
water. There are, obviously, 
nuclear powered ships around the 
world today that are operating 
very acceptably environmentally. 
As I see it, Mr. Speaker, whilst I 

understand that . there are 
environmental concerns I do not 
think they are of sufficient 
import for us as a Province to 
say, 'No, we are not going to have 
nuclear powered submarines. Let 
Halifax, Moncton, PEI, Quebec, or 
British Columbia have them.' 
There are, sure, real concerns, 
but in my view they are not so 
significant as to outway the 
positives as we look at how far 
nuclear power has come over the 
last twenty or thirty years. 

MR. FUREY : 
Mr . Speaker. 

MR . SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for St. Barbe. 

MR. FUREY: 
Mr. Speaker, I have a question for 
the Minister of Consumer Affairs 
(Mr. Young). Last year we warned 
the government that the passing of 
Bill C-22 in the House of Commons 
would cause the price of 
prescription drugs to increase 
anywhere from 20 to 30 per cent. 
We now learn that in some cases 
they have jumped 50 per cent. I 

would like to ask the minister 
what action he has taken, as the 
minister charged with protecting 
consumers, . especially senior 
citizens and those on fixed 
incomes, to protect these people 
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from these outrageous increases in 
the price for prescription drugs? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Consumer 
Affairs and Communications. 

MR. YOUNG: 
Mr. Speaker, I have written the 
minister who is responsible for it 
and expressed our concern. I am 
sure the hon. gentleman knows that 
when it was introduced this 
government was dead opposed to the 
Bill and the increase in drug 
prices. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
There is just time for a final 
supplementary. 

The hon. the member for St. Barbe. 

MR. FUREY: 
I am glad to see that the minister 
was dead set against these high 
incre·ases. Perhaps he could tell 
the House and the people of 
Newfoundland what representation 
he has made to the Minister of 
Finance to have a programme in 
place for senior citizens and 
those on fixed incomes to offset 
the significant increases in 
prices caused by Bill C-22? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Consumer 
Affairs. 

MR. YOUNG: 
Mr. Speaker, I do not feel I can 
reply on behalf of the Minister of 
Finance. I am sure he can speak 
on his own behalf. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! The time for Oral 
Questions ?as elapsed. 

Presenting Reports ·by 
Standing and Special Committees 

L455 March 24, 1988 Vol XL 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Finance. 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker, in accordance with 
Section 8 . 1, subsection (2) of the 
Government Kruger Agreements 
Act, I have the honour of tabling 
an amending agreement to the 
Government Kruger Put 
Agreement. This amending 
agreement was executed on August 
21, 1987. It provides government 
consent to Kruger's borrowing of 
the additional $30 million to 
expand and accelerate the mill 
modernization programme at Corner 
Brook. The increase in the cost 
of the modernization programme 
over that originally projected has 
led to the need for additional 
capital borrowing by Kruger of $30 
million. 

The banks, through the lead bank, 
the Royal Bank, have agreed to 
provide the funding to the company 
without any involvement by 
government. However, because the 
Put Agreement, included as part of 
the Government - Kruger Agreements 
Act, 1984, is tied into the loan 
agreement between Kruger and the 
banks, government's consent is 
required in order for the amount 
of capital borrowing to be 
increased from $80 million to $110 
million. 

Given the performance of this 
company to date in Corner Brook, 
and the fact that there is no 
change in the security provided by 
government, we are, of course, 
prepared to provide our consent 
for this agreement. 

I would like to have the 
opportunity to agree to many more 
such things. 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
Are there any further reports? 

MR. TWOMEY: 
Yes, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Public 
Works. 

MR. TWOMEY: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I wish to table the following 
reports: The 1985-86 Annual 
Report and the financial 
statements of the C. A. Pippy Park 
Commission; the 1986-87 Annual 
Report and the financial 
statements of the C .A. Pippy Park 
Commission; a government funded 
body reporting for 1987 under the 
Public Tender Act, 1974-84; and 
finally, the government funded 
body reporting for January and 
February of 1988, under the Public 
Tender Act, 1984. 

Notices of Motion 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of Finance. 

MR. WINDSOR: 
Mr. Speaker, I give notice that I 
will on tomorrow move that the 
House resolve itself into a 
Committee of the Whole on Ways and 
Means to consider the raising of 
supply to be granted to Her 
Majesty. 

I also give notice that I will on 
tomorrow move that the House 
resolve itself into a Committee of 
the Whole on Supply to consider 

... certain resolutions for the 
granting of supply to Her Majesty. 
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MR. BLANCHARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the Minister of Labour. 

MR. BLANCHARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I give notice that I 

will on tomorrow ask leave to 
introduce a bill entitled, "An Act 
To Amend The Newfoundland Teacher 
Collective Bargaining Act, 1973". 
(Bill No. 27) 

Answers to ouestions 
for which Notice has been Given 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the Minister of Fisheries. 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, on the Order Paper of 
Tuesday, March 15, Question No. 
115 from the hon. gentleman from 
Twillingate, asks the Minister of 
Fisheries to table the following 
information: Is the vehicle the 
minister currently drives 
purchased by the department or 
leased by the department? In 
either case, did it go to tender? 
Part (b), provide a list of the 
companies who tendered on the 
vehicles and the amounts of their 
bids. 

The answer, Mr. Speaker, is the 
vehicle was purchased by the 
department, through the Government 
Purchasing Agency, and thirteen 
companies were asked to submit 
bids for a full-sized car. Part 
(b) of the answer, Mr. Speaker, is 
the vehicle was purchased on 
February 11, 1985 from Hickman 
Motors Limited for the amount of 
$13,897, which was the only bid 
received for a full-sized car. 
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Petitions 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker, I rise to present a 
petition on behalf of some 550 
residents of Davidsville/Main 
Point, in the Gander Bay area. 
Mr. Speaker, I will read the 
prayer of the petition into the 
record: 

"To the hon. House of Assembly, 
and the legislature assembled, 

"We, the undersigned residents of 
Davidsville and Main Point areas 
of Gander Bay, do hereby humbly 
request your support and 
intervention with the Government 
of Canada to help alleviate some 
of the problems we are 
experiencing with mail delivery; 
and 

"Whereas we would like to have a 
separate mail truck to travel from 
Gander to go to Musgrave Harbour, 
Carmanville, Noggin Cove, Aspen 
Cove, Ladle Cove, Frederickton, 
Davidsville, Main Point and Gander 
Bay post office only; and 

"Whereas the mail truck which now 
leaves Gander early in the morning 
and goes to Gambo, down the Loop 
Road along the Strait Shore and 
Gander Bay" - Mr. Speaker, these 
are all geographical terms in 
Newfoundland "in the late 
afternoon before returning to 
Gander, invariably reaches Gander 
Bay too late in the day for us to 
receive our mail that day; and 

"Whereas we would like to have the 
hours changed at the Main Point 
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Post Office to closing at 4:30 
p.m. or 5:00 p.m. each day, as the 
case in many other communities, 
this would enable the people of 
Davidsville/Main Point to get 
their mail on the same day it 
arrives instead of the following 
day, which is always the case," 

Mr. Speaker, you will note that 
the petition recognizes that the 
matter being dealt with here is a 
federal matter, and what they are 
petitioning in the provincial 
government for is support with the 
federal government in seeing that 
their problems are solved. 

Mr. Speaker, in view of that, I 
would ask that the petitions, and 
I would ask the Government House 
Leader to pay some particular 
attention to this, that what is 
being asked for is not the 
expenditure of provincial 
government funds here, but indeed 
what is being asked for is the 
support of the government of this 
province to go to the federal 
government to see this problem 
solved. It is to most of us, I 
suppose, a minor problem, but in 
the minds of the people of 
Davidsville and Main Point, this 
is a major problem to them. The 
use of one truck rather than two 
to deliver mail, and the hours of 
closing of the post office is a 
major problem to them. So I would 
ask the Government House Leader to 
see the type of support requested 
here is given. 

What all too often happens to 
petitions is they lie on 
somebody' s shelf and gather dust. 
I hope the Government House Leader 
will see it does not let it happen 
in this case, but rather that he, 
as the House Leader for the 
government, will see that the kind 
of support that is necessary to 
solve this problem is given. 
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I would also, Mr. Speaker, like to 
point out that what we are seeing 
here is a further deterioration of 
service by the post office in this 
province. I believe that the 
government and ourselves are on 
record from last year in the last 
sitting of this Assembly in 
pointing out that we are both - I 
believe there was a unanimous 
resolution passed in this 
iegislature against the 
downgrading of postal services in 
the province, and this is another 
example of what is happening. 

Originally, in this particular 
case, some years ago there were 
two trucks that served this area. 
Now, instead of two, you have got 
one truck that must go, I think 
something in the order of 160 
miles in order to deliver mail, so 
that you do not have any 
mid-points. You have a point 
which stems around the Bonavista 
North Loop from Gander all the way 
around. Consequently, those 
people do not get their mail. The 
mail is not delivered before late 
in the evening and, because of 
hours of closing of the post 
office, we do not get mail 
sometimes until a day after. 

I would ask that this petition be 
placed upon the table of the House 
and referred to the appropriate 
department. I would also ask the 
Government House Leader to take 
some serious note of this and 
indeed support it with his federal 
PC colleagues in Ottawa. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. BAKER: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR . SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Gander. 
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MR. BAKER: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I am only too happy to support 
this petition by the people from 
the Gander Bay area. As my 
colleague from Fogo (Mr. Tulk) 
pointed out, it is another example 
of an erosion of services we have 

_seen happen in this Province over 
the years. In this case it 
pertains to Canada Post. 

We all know that Canada Post has 
plans, plans that into the future 
we would see the close down of 
every post office in Newfoundland, 
with the exception of seventeen. 
Mr. Speaker, this is something 
that the House has spoken on in 
the past, as my colleague also 
mentioned. 

When you see this sort of thing 
happen I wonder whether this is 
not part of a deliberate plan, 
because, Mr. Speaker, the 
Newfoundland Railway was handled 
in exactly the same manner. What 
happened was, they took a service 
that was good and gradually 
removed it piece by piece, and 
gradually made the service worse 
and worse and worse, so eventually 
they could say people do not want 
it. This is what happened over a 
number of years with the 
Newfoundland Railway. 

I am wondering if because Canada 
Post received so much negative 
reaction because of their 
announced close down that now they 
are going through the backdoor and 
saying, 'Well, we will provide 
less and less and less services to 
the existing post offices; the 
people will complain and will 
complain and, eventually when we 
do close them down, there will be 
not too much of a fuss kicked up 
because the people would then 
prefer the super mailboxes to the 
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post office. Then we could say we 
will put super mailboxes in Main 
Point or any other communities, 
and we will then speed up our 
delivery to these super mailboxes 
and, therefore people will be 
getting better service.' When, in 
fact, Mr, Speaker, they have 
deliberately created the bad 
service in the first place. J 
think the Leader of the Opposition 
(Mr. Wells) refers to this 
procedure as setting up straw men 
to knock them down. It is the 
similar kind of situation. 

There are many . other kind of 
services, Mr. Speaker, that are 
also eroding in rural 
Newfoundland, the part of 
Newfoundland outside of St. 
John's. I was shocked to find out 
just a few days ago, Mr. Speaker, 
that in order to send monies by 
telegram, that that service is no 
longer available in centres 
outside of St. John's. It used to 
be automatic. You could send 
money to somebody through the 
telegraph service very easily. 

Now, all of a sudden I find out 
that that is no longer available 
to residents outside of St. 
John's. In order to do that, they 
have to actually physically come 
in here to St. John's and present 
money down on Duckworth Street in 
order to telegraph money. This is 
an abominable degradation of 
service that has happened under 
our very eyes without us knowing 
about it. 

That is why it is so good to hear 
from residents of Gander Bay 
pointing to a lessening of service 
that is to their detriment. This 
is probably happening all over the 
Province. Maybe we will get 
further petitions from other areas 
of the Province. 
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It is a degradation of service, 
Mr. Speaker, that we should not 
put up with. So I am very happy 
to support the petition so ably 
presented by the member for Fogo 
(Mr. Tulk). 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the President of Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, just a brief comment 
on the petition from the residents 
of Davidsville, Main Point, and 
those particular areas of Gander 
Bay and just a general comment on 
the whole topic and the whole 
issue with respect to postal 
service. 

I guess we have in this 
Legislature, as recently as last 
year, taken a unanimous approach 
to expressing our dissatisfaction 
with some of the things that have 
been happening in the deli very of 
postal service. I suspect that 
that frustration still exists 
among members on both sides of the 
Hous.e, forgetting the partisan 
nature of the House. It still 
exists. 

I know in my own community, by the 
way, which is, I suppose, dubbed 
urban, even though it is only a 
community of 9,000 or 10,000 
people, there is difficulty with 
postal service there because 
people cannot get postal delivery 
to their homes and these sorts of 
things, I know that is a 
different concern than the people 
of Davidsville and Main Point are 
expressing in this petition, but, 
nonetheless, it is all relative to 
the overall problems and 
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criticisms that are being 
experienced. 

Mr. Speaker, I do not think we 
have much difficulty on this side 
in supporting the suggestion by 
the member for Fogo, who so ably 
presented this petition on behalf 
of his constituents. We have no 
problem in supporting the request 
that the federal government or the 
appropriate federal government 
department, perhaps be notified by 
Your Honour on behalf of the 
House, that this petition has 
indeed been received and perhaps 
attach the comments from Hansard 
that were made in discussing or 
debating or questioning the 
petition, as presented. 

I thank the bon. member for giving 
me a copy. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Are there any further petitions? 

MR. FENWICK: 
Yes, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker. 

This petition is from 914 

individuals, 912 of which are my 
constituents in Labrador West, and 
the other two are myself and the 
member for St. John's East. I 
will read the prayer of the 
petition, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SIMMS: 
More than three this time. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Oh, yes. 
three. 

Infinitely more than 
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Mr. Speaker, I have been assured 
by the individuals who circulated 
this petition that there are many 
more, but because the budget is 
coming up on Tuesday, I thought it 
appropriate for it to be entered 
into the record prior to the 
budget corning down. It reads as 
follows: 

"To the han. House of Assembly of 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 

"We, the undersigned residents of 
Labrador West, urgently petition 
the provincial government to 
establish a first-year university 
programme in Labrador West 
commencing in September of 1988. 

"Five years ago our first-year 
university programme was 
discontinued when the mining 
companies ran into financial 
difficulties. This programme was 
highly successful. It operated 
for many years and gave many 
Labrador West residents the 
opportunity to go to university in 
an economical manner. 

"Now that the Province has 
endorsed the concept of having 
first-year programmes in remote 
areas, we feel that our programme 
should be reinstated this year 
given the major transportation 
difficulties faced by our students 
in getting to and from the campus 
in St. John's and other places." 

Mr. Speaker, the petition which 
has been circulating in my 
district for the last month or so, 
was started prior to the 
announcement in the Throne Speech 
that the first-year university 
programmes in the community 
colleges would be deferred. As a 
result, it was an initiative taken 
by my district with the 
understanding that there would be 
first year university programmes 
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in place this year. 

Mr. Speaker, there is a convincing 
argument for going there. One of 
the reasons that I enter the 
petition, knowing that the 
government has made a policy 
decision otherwise, is that I am 
not satisfied with the reasons 
given in the Throne Speech, that 
they wish time to evaluate the 
Grand Falls and Lewisporte 
programmes. 

Mr. Speaker, the first-year 
university programme was in 
Labrador West for thirteen years, 
ending only when the m1n1ng 
companies took back the amount of 
money required in order to fund it 
on a year by year basis. 

Mr. Speaker, not one cent of 
provincial government money went 
into that programme. It was 
totally funded by the companies in 
the area, as a benefit to the 
individuals there. Unfortunately, 
it has been cancelled, but it has 
proven to be highly successful at 
bringing more individuals into the 
university stream and giving them 
more of an opportunity for a 
university education that would 
normally be the case. 

As the member for Grand Falls will 
fully admit, the university 
programme in Grand Falls is 
bringing into the university 
situation students who normally 
would not attend campuses in 
Corner Brook or in st. John's. 

When we look at the present 
figures for the individuals who 
are going to university in those 
other locations, we find that a 
very high percentage are the sons 
and daughters of professional 
people or university graduates. 
When we look at the representation 
in the remoter courses, it is 
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clearly shown that it is a much 
broader social spectrum that is 
represented. More of the sons and 
daughters of the people who work 
at the mill in Grand Falls and 
others working in situations who 
normally cannot afford to send 
their children to university are 
taking advantage of it. 

Mr. Speaker, I would ask both the 
member for Grand Falls (Mr. Simms) 
and other members of the 
government to stand up and explain 
why they use such a flimsy excuse 
for deferring the first year 
programmes, not only in my 
district of Labrador West, but the 
ministers for Marystown and Grand 
Bank, explain why that area, which 
wants a programme, is turned down; 
explain why the Carbonear area, 
which is very much looking for 
one; explain why Gander is denied, 
which is very much interested in 
getting one; explain why the 
people in St. Anthony are turned 
down while they are also 
interested in the programme; also 
the people in Stephenville; why 
all of these individuals are 
disappointed by a policy change 
that clearly is not in the best 
educational interests of the 
future of this Province. 

With that, Mr. Speaker, I will sit 
down and hope to hear a response 
from the government side. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for 
Stephenville. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I rise to support the petition 
presented by the member for 
Menihek (Mr. Fenwick) , who is 

No. 9 R461 



attempting to be the future member 
for Port au Port. I support his 
petition on the basis that I feel 
that Memorial University of this 
province should be moved out 
around as much as possible to 
rural areas. 

Stephenville is the location of 
the Western Co~unity College and 
the headquarters there. It serves 
St. Anthony and it serves Port aux 
Basques and I feel that the 
programmes, in especially the 
first year of university, at the 
minimum, should be offered to 
those areas, and other areas on 
the Southwest coast of the 
Province and also Labrador. 

Labrador is an area which has been 
left out, Mr. Speaker, and for 
many years always seems like it 
has been left out in my many 
programmes. I think it would have 
been a good gesture on part of the 
Career Development Department to 
go up there as soon as possible, 
but that has not happened. The 
indications, which are alarming, 
Mr. Speaker, are that the 
administration looks like they are 
going to put the expansion of 
these programmes on hold. 

I would ask the minister to 
reconsider this request. from all 
the rural parts of the Province 
who are looking for this 
programme. It would be a great 
benefit to the first year students 
in saving on expenses to travel to 
the other two centres. 

I was driving down the parkway 
today and I noticed another huge 
building going up in the middle of 
a parking lot at Memorial 
University. I do not know how 
many floors there are, but there 
is going to be no parking space 
left down there soon. I think the 
new Minister of Career Development 
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(Mr. Matthews) should undertake to 
look at these requests very 
seriously and to decentralize and 
distribute these type of services 
to young people in the Province 
and also other people who are 
trying to start new careers. 

I ask him to undertake it 
support wholeheartedly 
petition presented by the 
for Menihek. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. MATTHEWS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

and I 
the 

member 

The han. the Minister of Career 
Development and Advanced Studies. 

MR. MATTHEWS: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I feel obliged as the Minister of 
Career Development and Advanced 
Studies to speak in response to 
the tabling of the petition by the 
bon. the member for Menihek, and 
just to say that the key word of 
what was said in the Throne Speech· 
is 'deferred'. It was not 
cancelled or eliminated forever. 

As well, I would like to say that 
it is this government that is 
offering first year university 
courses at Grand Falls and 
Lewisporte for the first time. 
They were not offered there 
before. 

We are looking at some legistical 
problems that have been 
encountered and associated with 
offering first year courses in 
Grand Falls and Lewisporte. As 
well we are doing an evaluation of 
elementary and secondary education 
in the Province, but it in .no way 
indicates that this government has 

No. 9 R462 

,._ 



terminated expansion of first year 
university courses and, of course, 
other brokering of courses through 
the institutes to the various 
regions of the Province. 

Now the hon. member, of course, is 
very interested in Labrador West. 
But I am a little surprised that 
he did not table this petition a 
couple of months ago or a couple 
of weeks ago because he knows full 
well it has been announced by the 
Minister of Finance (Mr. Windsor) 
that the Budget will be brought 
down on Tuesday. It is kind of 
late now. If he hoped to have any 
impact on the budgetary decisions, 
he would have at least done it a 
bit sooner. 

As well, I would like to say to 
the hon. gentleman that when the 
Budget is brought down on Tuesday, 
I do not know what the results of 
it will be, but as a department we 
have been pursuing monies for 
capital construction in a number 
of our campuses. Even if we had 
money approved a month or so ago, 
it is going to take a fair amount 
of time to go to tender, to get 
the necessary work done and 
completed and we have to look at 
standards that have been set by 
the university in offering courses 
in other regions of the Province. 
It is going to take quite a bit of 
time before capital construction 
is completed, if monies are in the 
Budget for it. 

This is all tied into a decision, 
Mr. Speaker, to defer first year 
university courses, not to cancel 
or terminate, to defer. 

I would like to re-emphasize that 
it is this that for the first time 
has offered first time university 
courses at Grand Falls and 
Lewisporte. It is this government 
that made a commitment to expand 
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first year university courses to 
other regions of the Province. So 
the key word is 'defer'. The 
department, of which I am a new 
minister for the last couple of 
months, has been doing a very 
close evaluation and reassessment 
or what is happening in Grand 
Falls and Lewisporte. 

As one minister of government and 
as Minister of Career Development 
and Advanced Studies, I am 
committed to expanding the 
programme in other regions of the 
Province at some time in the 
future, but when we do it, we want 
to do it well and we want to offer 
good quality programmes. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. CALLAN: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for Bellevue. 

MR. CALLAN: 
Mr. Speaker, I beg leave to 
present a petition on behalf of 
172 residents in the town of North 
West Brook in the district of 
Bellevue. I will read the prayer, 
Mr. Speaker. It says, 

"We, the undersigned, 
request the Government 

hereby 
of 

Newfoundland and Labrador to 
upgrade and pave the gravel road 
in the community of North West 
Brook, Trinity Bay. This road is 
very heavily used and services 
approximately 100 families in the 
town. 

"Activities that lead to high 
vehicular use are: three churches 
that serve four towns, community 
wharf and boat launch used by 
surrounding towns for fishing and 
recreational use, five school 
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buses using the road four times a 
day, a general post office, a 
community hall with an office for 
rural development serving 
Southwest Arm, frequent use of 
heavy vehicles, such as grocery 
trucks etc. 

"Historically this road 
received minimum attention, 
after complaints of a 
residents." 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

has 
only 

few 

I would like to draw the attention 
of the bon. House to that petition 
because it is not correctly 
worded. If we are going to have 
them presented strictly, that 
should be addressed to the House 
of Assembly. I understood that 
was addressed to the Government of 
Newfoundland. As it presently 
stands, it is not in order. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, have you seen a copy 
of the petition? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! I have 
listening to the petition as 
by the bon. member . 

MR. SIMMS: 

been 
read 

Would it 
Speaker, 
copy of 
before -

be 
to at 

the 

purposeful, Mr. 
least ask for a 
petition perhaps 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! I 

ruled on the matter. 
listening. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. TULK: 

have already 
I have been 

That petition is out of order. Is 
that what Your Honour said? 
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MR. SPEAKER: 
The petition, as worded at the 
present time, is not strictly in 
order, according to our rules. 

MR. TULK: 
On a point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
A point of order, the bon. the 
member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
Before we move to Orders of the 
Day, I would like to get the 
attention of the Government House 
Leader, if I could. Yesterday 
afternoon the Government House 
Leader started to present a matter 
he considered · to be of urgent and 
public importance, and I think he 
was, under Standing Order 23, 

going to· ask for a debate on a 
certain resolution. 

We did not get a chance to hear 
all of the resolution because the 
hon. gentleman was completely out 
of order in doing it yesterday on 
Private Members' Day at one minute 
after four. For that reason, we 
did not hear his resolution. 

Mr. Speaker, I want to say to the 
bon. gentleman now, and I hope he 
is listening, because I want to 
say to the bon. gentleman quite 
sincerely, that this side of the 
House wishes to debate all matters 
that might be of an urgent nature 
to the public of this Province. 
If he has a resolution that he 
wanted to present yesterday, when 
he was not in order to do so, if 
he wants to bring that resolution 
in this afternoon, and if the 
Speaker rules, of course, that it 
is of urgent and public 
importance, I say to him that we 
would be only too glad, on this 
side, to debate that matter or any 
other matter that is of an urgent 
and public impor.tance to the 
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public of this Province, and I say 
it to him sincerely. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

I do not think there is any point 
of order. I think the hon. member 
just made an observation at that 
particular time. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker, before you call 
Orders of the Day, I would like to 
rise under Standing Order 23. I 
regret having to do this. The 
hon. Leader of the Opposition is 
such a fine gentleman. However, I 
rise under Standing Order 23, Mr. 
Speaker, to ask that the regular 
order of business be set aside 
today to debate what I consider 
and we consider to be a matter of 
urgent public importance, and 
urgent public business. 

I will briefly state my reasons 
for it. These are as follows: 
The Leader of the Opposition 
stated publicly the day before 
yesterday, I believe it was, that 
"It would be madness if 
Newfoundland had more legislative 
jurisdiction over our fishery." 

In addition, the Leader of the 
Opposition said in this House, 
certainly implied in this House on 
Opening Day, in reading Hansard 
and the comments that he made in 
response to the Address in Reply, 
that the federal government was 
justified in not doing anything to 
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stop the Upper Churchill deal in 
the 1960s. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Shame, shame! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Of course, Mr. Speaker, there are 
other quotations that I could use, 
which I do not need to, because I 
am only presenting my case in as 
brief a way as I possibly can. 

It is, in our opinion and our 
view, that such statements are 
really injurious to the public 
good of Newfoundland and 
Labrador. It is urgent public 
business in our view, and the 
Opposition House Leader has 
already confirmed that they must 
feel the same way, because they 
are quite prepared to debate it. 
It is certainly in the interests 
of the public good that this House 
discipline the hon. the Leader of 
the Opposition for making such 
comments. 

Should Your Honour rule in favour 
of this particular request, I, 
Sir, am prepared to move a motion 
of censor against the Leader of 
the Opposition so that all members 
of this hon. House would have the 
appropriate opportunity to 
disassociate themselves from these 
kinds of statements. 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

I would like to just point out in 
our Standing Order 23 Section (c) 
that a member moving such a 
motion, "He then hands a written 
statement of the matter proposed 
to be discussed to the Speaker .. 
and I would like to have that. 
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MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
I say to the bon. gentlemen quite 
sincerely that if the Speaker, 
having looked at this, sees that 
this is a matter of urgent and 
public importance, I say to him 
quite sincerely that this side has 
no objection whatsoever to 
debating the false statements that 
he has just read. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Mr. Speaker, to the motion or the 
advisability of taking the motion, 
clearly, in listening to it, it is 
obviously the interpretation of 
the House Leader for the 
Government side in saying that 
these are dilatorius or dangerous 
statements or so on and so forth. 
They are clearly statements made 
in debate which they have an 
opportunity to respond to at many 
different opportunities. Those 
opportunities are on the Order 
Paper and clearly they are not 
important enough to do that since 
we do have the opportunity to 
debate them at another time. 

Quite frankly, T find it 
despicable that the Government 
House Leader would stoop to this 
kind of tactic in terms of trying 
to simplify the arguments made by 
the Leader of the official 
Opposition. 
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I do not agree with his statements 
but I know, in listening to them 
that there has been a gross 
distortion of them by the 
Government House Leader and they 
should not be entertained, Mr. 
Speaker. 

MR. LONG: 
Well said. 

MR. WELLS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I am just going to recess the 
House for a few minutes, but I 

will hear the bon. the Leader of 
Opposition before. I will then 
recess the House for five minutes. 

MR. WELLS: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Where it involves me personally, I 

have a little difficulty in using 
words like despicable to describe 
the action, but I am grateful to 
the Leader of the N.D.P. for using 
it first. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! Order, please! 

The bon. the Leader 
Opposition has the floor 
would ask that he be heard. 

of the 
and I 

The bon. the 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 

Leader of 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, this is clearly 
kind of despicable action that 
Leader of the N.D.P. and 

the 

the 
the 
the 

member for Menihek has referred 
to. We are allowed to have and to 
express our opinions here. The 
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fact that I believe the 
government's action and their 
position with respect to a certain 
direction to be a silly absurdity 
to try and get public attention 
and emotion -

MR. MORGAN: 
On a point of order, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

A point of order, the bon. the 
member for Bonavista South. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker, for the clarification 
of the House • are we now going to 
agree to debate the motion put 
forward by the House Leader? If 
we are, surely it is not just 
going to be the i Opposition Leader 
allowed to speak. 

I understand your ruling is right 
now • that only the leader of the 
Opposition is allowed to speak, 
then you go to recess to make a 
decision. He is now debating the 
motion. Mr. Speaker. and if that 
is the case, we all should be 
allowed to speak. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

I have heard the bon. the 
President of the Council briefly. 
and I have heard the bon. the 
member for Menihek. I said I was 
going to recess for five minutes. 
But I did recognize the bon. the 
Leader of the Opposition. I think 
that he should be heard briefly. 
and I want to hear him, briefly. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I recognize the bon. the Leader of 
the Opposition. 
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MR. WELLS: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. MORGAN: 
On a point of privilege, Mr . 
Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Bonavista 
South on a point of privilege. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker, the situation is that 
so far the Opposition House Leader 
has spoken on behalf of that 
party. the House Leader over here 
has spoken on behalf of that 
party, and our House Leader has 
spoken as well. Why another 
injection from another member of 
the House. unless we are all 
allowed to speak as well? Why? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
To that point of privilege, there 
is no point of privilege. 

The bon. the 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 

Leader 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

of the 

The simple fact of the matter is. 
Mr. Speaker. one of the two 
statements to which the bon. 
gentleman referred has been made 
several times over the last six 
months. The other statement, 
relating to Churchill Falls, was 
made in this House in my response 
to the motion to draft an Address 
in Reply to the Speech from the 
Throne. There can be nothing of 
an urgent nature in relation to 
it • and I am prepared to debate 
the issue now. on the Meech Lake 
issue when it arises. during the 
Throne Speech, and on any other 
number of occasions when Churchill 
Falls issues are being debated in 
the House, during Fisheries 
debates and any other matter. 
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This is a silly, despicable effort 
on the part of the government. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The House will recess for five 
minutes. 

Recess 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

The motion is not in order. 

I would like to read for hon. 
members Beauchesne, Page 92, 
Paragraph - 28 7: "Urgency within 
this rule does not apply to the 
matter itself, but means •urgency 
of debate', when the ordinary 
opportunities provided by the 
rules of the House do not permit 
the subject to be brought on early 
enough and public interest demands 
that discussion take place 
immediately." 

We have on the Order Paper, Order 
No. 1, Address in Reply. We also 
have Motion No.. 2, which could 
deal with that particular matter, 
and also Interim Supply. So the 
motion is not in order. 

Orders of the Day 

MR. SIMMS: 
Motion 3, 
readings. 

Motion, the 
Education to 
Act To 
Newfoundland 

Mr. Speaker, first 

hon. the Minister of 
introduce a bill, "An 

Incorporate The 
And Labrador School 

Trustees' Association," carried. 
(Bill No. 9) 

On motion, Bil~ No. (9) read a 
first time, ordered read a second 
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time on tomorrow. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Motion 2. The Meech Lake Accord. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Motion 2. The hon. the Minister 
of Fisheries adjourned the debate. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Mr. Speaker, I had a few minutes 
to speak on this most important 
resolution on Friday of last 
week. In particular, in my 
remarks, of course, I was 
concentrating on the particular 
provision of the Meech Lake Accord 
that requires that fisheries 
related issues and jurisdiction be 
a topic for constitutional 
consideration by the First 
Ministers, And I was attempting to 
make the point to the House, and I 

guess it was being made again 
today in the motion put forward by 
my colleague, the House Leader, 
that for some reason or other, and 
I do not know if it is because the 
Leader of the Opposition believes 
it, althugh I cannot foresee a set 
of circumstances where he would 
draw the conclusion that it is 
good politics to be against it, 
but, for whatever reason, the 
Leader of the Opposition in his 
remarks on Meech Lake a few days 
ago to this House made it 
abundantly clear, as he has done 
on numerous occasions now 
throughout the Province, that not 
only does he not support the Meech 
Lake Accord, which is another 
issue, but he does not support the 
particular clause in the Meech 
Lake Accord that would at least 
provide an avenue - we do not know 
if it will happen for the 
province of Newfoundland and 
Labrador to try to gather for 
itself some further, broader, 
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wider, more definitive 
constituional say in our most 
important resource industry, the 
fishery. That, to me, Mr. 
Speaker, is amazing. 

I mean, how as a Newfoundlander 
you could justify being against it 
I just cannot understand. I am 
worried about the politics of it. 
If he is naive enough to draw the 
conclusion that it is politic ally 
popular to be against it, that is 
another question. But how you 
could be against it as a 
Newfoundlander, I just do not 
understand. I mean, there is 
stunnedness, and there is 
stunnedness, and then there is 
absolute stunnedness. And that is 
what this is all about. 

Mr. Speaker, the Leader of the 
Opposition, let me say this, as 
well, makes a great show during 
the public procedure of the House 
of being been calm, cool, almost 
whispering, soothing, trying to 
keep everything quiet and in 
decorum, not raising his voice, a 
courthouse atmosphere, then, when 
something happens in the House 
that he does not like, he goes 
outside the House and calls every 
member here clowns. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, you cannot have 
it both ways. You cannot have it 
both ways. If you are going to be 
the perfect model of a gentleman 
in here, then you are going to 
have to be the same person out 
there. Because the point I made 
in the debate on Friday is that we 
have a responsibility, this 
government, this party, has a 
responsibility to ensure that the 
people of Newfoundland are exposed 
to the real Leader of the 
Opposition.. And we are going to 
do it. We are going to do it. We 
will do it in this House. I do 
not care if it is liked or not by 

L469 March 24, 1988 Vol XL 

the people on the other side, but 
we have a responsibility to make 
sure that the voters of 
Newfoundland and Labrador know 
that the person who wants to 
become Premier of the Province is 
against any further legislative 
jurisdiction in the.fisheries. We 
have a responsibility to make sure 
that the people know that. We 
have a responsibility, Mr. 
Speaker, to ensure that the people 
of this Province fully understand 
that the Leader of the 
Opposition's official position, 
and I assume the position of his 
party, it is enunicated by the 
Leader, is that we should trade 
away non-surplus fish to a foreign 
country to settle a national 
sovereignty boundary dispute. The 
people have to know that. The 
people should know that, Mr. 
Speaker, and it is the 
responsibility of members on this 
side of the House to make sure 
that they know that. And that i..s 
exactly what we are going to do. 

I mean, I was flabbergasted - I 
think it was the night before last 
I saw the hon. gentleman being 
interviewed. I believe it was on 
NTV - when he said it would be 
madness - madness! - not that it 
would be illogical, or you cannot 
support it constitutionally, or 
some rational, intellectual 
argument, but it would be madness 
if Newfoundland had greater 
legislative jurisdiction over the 
fishery. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Shame! Shame! 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
That is totally unbelievable. 

I mean, if the Leader of the 
Opposition said that about 
agriculture in Saskatchewan, he 
would be flogged, he would be 
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driven out of the Province. The 
Leader of the Opposition in Nova 
Scotia the same party is 
looking at it from the other side 
of the coin, accusing his premier 
of being sleep while First 
Ministers at least agreed to have 
a look at it. You know, at least 
the Leader of the Opposition, the 
Leader of the Liberal Party in 
Nova Scotia, it seems to me, at 
least sees the political reality 
of it, he understands the politics 
of it. But the Leader of the 
Official Opposition here does not 
even pretend to understand that. 

Now, Mr. Speaker, I think there is 
something more fundamental here, 
too, and that is the view that one 
has or does not have of Canada. I 
happen to believe and be 
comfortable with a relatively 
decentralized federation so that 
there is room for the individual 
uniqueness and resource 
development cultural heritage of 
the regions to grow and prosper 
and continue. That was not the 
case under the previous 
administration in Ottawa. It is 
the case under the particular 
administration in Ottawa today, 
and I think Meech Lake reflects 
that. Meech Lake is not the 
answer to all the constitutional 
problems of Canada. It might take 
another hundred years and you 
still might have an imperfect 
document. But I think what we 
have today in the Meech Lake 
Accord is better than what we had 
yesterday, and certainly better 
than what we had four or five 
years ago. 

There is a significant region of 
the country that can now play its 
constitutional part in Canada, and 
I think that is important. You 
have to make some compromises and 
some adjustments for that to 
happen, but I think it is 
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important. And a region like 
Newfoundland, we will see. I 
mean, there are doomers and 
gloomers all over the place. We 
know that some provinces are 
adamant against further provincial 
fisheries jurisdiction. We have 
never gone to the Government of 
Canada in the past or the present 
and said we want 100 per cent 
control over the fishery. We 
never said that. People have 
tried to make believe that we said 
that. Our working document, 
Towards The Twenty-First Century 
Together, is a public document. 
I had people in the media call me 
about it two or three months ago 
and I said, 'Did you not read it? 
It was presented at the 
constitutional conferences tn 
1982. It is public. Have you not 
looked at it?' 'No, I have not 
looked at it.• 'Well, I will send 
it over to you so you can have a 
look at it and you will see 
clearly ... ' - and I made the case 
again before the Parliamentary 
Committee on Fisheries a couple of 
years ago; I believe the gentleman 
from Fogo was there as well 
.'that we never had been looking 
for all of the jurisdiction.' 
What we have been looking for is a 
share, the constitutional right to 
have some say, however small that 
might be, over a resource that is 
fundamentally important to this 
Province. That is all we have ever 
said. We have never said that the 
federal government should be out 
of it and it should b.e balkanized 
among four or five provinces. We 
have never said that. The federal 
government will always have to, by 
necessity and reality, play a 
vi tal and, in some areas, a 
predominant role in fisheries 
matters in this country. They will 
have to. 

Other provinces have different 
views for different reasons. In 
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Newfoundland and Labrador one of 
the retorts of the Opposition 
previously was, 'You cannot handle 
the jurisdiction you have now. 1 

Their reasoning is to be against 
it because government is for it. 
That must be what it is. I mean, 
if we had the right to have some 
say over the setting of quotas, 
the federal government would not 
be able to unilaterally say we are 
going to give 2,000 or 2,500 tons 
to France. Right now we have a 
right to be consulted, and the 
final say is somebody else's call. 

You can get up here in this House 
every day and you can go up one 
side of me and down the other in 
terms of Fisheries, but the fact 
of the matter is, that until the 
fish get out of the water and onto 
the stage head, somebody else has 
100 per cent say over it. Now, we 
are not saying we ought to have 
that 100 per cent say, either, but 
we are saying we ought to have 
some right to share in making 
those decisions. Not the right to 
be consul ted, common decency 
dictates that. We are talking 
about a constitutional right tQ 
have our say, and in some areas 
our say could be predominent, like 
in licencing of fishermen and 
licencing of vessels, for 
example. There is no reason why 
the Province could not do that. 
The federal government delegated 
that to the Government of Quebec 
in 1931. In 1931, they told the 
Gove~~ent of Quebec they could do 
that for their fishermen, yet you 
cannot do it here in Newfoundland 
and Labrador. 

So how an 
fundamental 
issue that 
hundreds 

Opposition can take a 
position on a policy 
is so important to 

and hundreds of 
communities, thousands and 
thousands of people -

L471 March 24, 1988 Vol XL 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
That is madness . 

MR. RIDEOUT: 
Yes, Mr. Speaker, that is where 
the madness is. The madness is 
not in trying to fight to improve 
your constitutional position, 
which means you are improving, in 
this case, your economic position, 
that is not where the madness is, 
the madness is in not being able 
to see beyond the politics 
because the government is for it, 
I have to be against it, and then 
go out and try to perpetrate that 
in the coastal communi ties of 
Newfoundland and Labrador. It is 
shameful! 

Mr. Speaker, I am certainly going 
to support the motion. It might 
not bring everything that all of 
us want in fisheries or in Senate 
appointments or in Supreme Court 
appointments - it is not a perfect 
document but it is an 
improvement over what we have now, 
and it is something that I think 
is worth supporting. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Before recognizing the hon. member 
for Stephenville I would like to 
advise you of the three questions 
for the Late Show: 

The first one is to the Minister 
of Social Services with r"egar"d to 
the Young Offenders Review Board 
and is put forward by the hon. the 
member for Menihek. 

Number two question is for the 
hon. the Minister of 
Transportation in reference to the 
Safety Council and is put forward 
by the hon. the member for Burgeo 
- Bay d'Espoir. 

No. 9 R471 



The third one is for the bon. the 
Minister of Transportation with 
regard to the railway, and that 
has been placed by the hon. the 
Leader of the Opposition. 

MR. TULK: 
I just want to point it out to 
Your Honour in case he did not see 
it - you may have seen it - but 
there is a fourth one, I 
understand, that has been 
submitted by the member for Port 
de Grave (Mr. Efford). Perhaps 
you have made your choice, but you 
said there were three. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
To the point of order raised by 
the hon. member for Fogo (Mr. 

Tulk) , I have three questions 
which were just delivered to me, 
number one, two and three and a 

selection has been made. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the member for 
Stephenville. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
It is a pleasure today to rise and 
speak on the Meech Lake Accord 
that has been brought into this 
House for debate in the House of 
Assembly of Newfoundland and 
Labrador, which allows for 
differing opinions on a variety of 
issues, if any member purports to 

have them, or he is allowed to do 
so. 
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The Meech Lake Accord, Mr. 
Speaker, is a document that 
affects the whole country and 
affects this Province and will 
affect it a great deal in the 

future. One of the problems, and 
one of the big debates going on 
right now across the country, is 
what are the ramifications of some 
of the things that have been 
allowed to go into, or not go 
into, the Meech Lake Accord. 

There have been a hue and cry by a 
number of groups across Canada, 
and in different parts of the 
country, to reopen and to discuss 

certain parts of the Meech Lake 
Accord. This has been looked upon 
as being against the Meech Lake 

Accord or if you reopen it, it 
will become unravelled. 

I have a different point of view. 
I think if they all got into one 
room for eighteen or nineteen 
hours and decided on a document, 
then they could certainly go back 

and have a second look to see if 
there are some things that might 
be able to be helped and to be 
introduced. 

Before I get into the Meech Lake 
Accord, and I am going to talk 

about Canada and the vision that 
we have, somewhat, but let us 
consider Newfoundland, its 
importance and its role in 
Confederation . The Minister of 
Fisheries (Mr. Rideout) was up 

talking about fisheries 
jurisdiction and the Liberal 
Opposition's policy on fisheries 
jurisdiction, what it is and what 
it is not. Mr. Speaker, I am 
somewhat at a loss, to tell the 
truth, at what he was saying. 

He was giving our position on the 

fisheries jurisdiction saying that 
we are against the fisheries 

jurisdiction. He says that we are 
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against further jurisdiction for 
the Province of Newfoundland. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Your leader is. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I heard him, I 
listened attentively, I never said 
a word, I must say, I just sat 
there and listened and I was 
trying to get from the Minister of 
Fisheries and the Premier where we 
said, and where we as a party are 
against giving us further say in 
the management of our fisheries 
resource. I have looked, Kr. 
Speaker. 

MR. MORGAN: 
It is madness, that is what he 
said. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
There is madness, but it is not 
with the policy that we have, it 
is with what they have. 

I have looked and I have searched, 
I have read through everything 
that the Premier has said on 
fisheries jurisdiction; I have 
looked through everything that the 
Minister of Fisheries has said 
about fisheries jurisdiction, and 
in all my reading I have come 
across some things that seem to 
fly in the face of what these two 
hon. gentlemen are saying about 
our position on the fisheries 
jurisdictional question. 

I am looking forward, Mr. Speaker, 
to seeing the members of the other 
side get up, after I present a 
couple of these documents, and 
then come back with the argument 
that, 'Yes, the Liberal Opposition 
is against fisheries jurisdiction 
when it comes to negotiations and 
when it comes to management of the 
resource, ' which is so important 
to this Province. Nobody 
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questions that. 

We have many people on our side, 
on these benches over. here, who 
have fishing districts, who have 
districts that are dependent 
solely on the inshore and offshore 
fishery. These individuals, 
Mr . Speaker, have a great stake in 
what happens in the future to the 
fishery. 

When I hear the arguments being 
put forward and the condemnation 
being put forward of the Liberal 
party's position concerning the 
Meech Lake Accord and concerning 
fisheries jurisdiction, it appears 
to me, Mr. Speaker, to be a big 
bluff . That is the only word that 
I can use. It is nothing but a 
big bluff. 

If you read what is going on about 
it and you read what has been said 
in this hon. House of Assembly, 
and what is being said in the bon. 
House of Commons in Ottawa, one 
comes to a differing opinion. I 
have to note for the bon . the 
Speaker, June 17, 1987, seven or 
eight months ago, this House 
debated a resolution that was put 
forward by the hon. member for 
Twillingate and the member for 
Twillingate happens to be on this 
side of the House, Mr. Speaker. 
As a matter of fact, he happens to 
be part of the Liberal 
Opposition. This bon. member, who 
has a great respect and has been 
involved in the fishery and trying 
to help it across this province 
for many, many years, put forward 
a Private Member's resolution on 
the fishery. Now, if we are so 
scared of our position, I would 
like to know why he would do such 
an insane thing as to open it up 
for debate when it is our only 
opportunity, Mr. Speaker, ·once 
every few weeks, to debate any 
issue in the province. 
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So I say to myself, what would we 
do that for, Mr. Speaker? I 
looked at the result of what 
happened over those two days of 
debate. Words are words, Mr. 
Speaker, and you can only go by 
what you see. What surprises me, 
Mr. Speaker, is the motion. was put 
forward by Mr. Walter Carter, the 
Liberal fisheries critic, the 
member for Twillingate, -

MR. DECKER: 
A good member. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
A good member, yes, he is. The 
motion was amended by the hon. 
member for Bonavista South (Mr. 
Morgan) and a subamendment was 
moved by the bon. the member for 
Fogo (Mr. Tulk), who happens to be 
the Opposition House Leader on 
this side of the House. The 
amazing part of all of this, Mr. 
Speaker, which runs and flies into 
face of their whole argument and 
the only argument-

MR. MORGAN: 
The Leader has changed all that. 
There is a new policy now. He 
said it is madness to get 
jurisdictional control. He has 
changed your whole policy now. 
(Inaudible.) 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I ask for protection 
from the harassment of the -

MR. MORGAN: 
It is a sham, he says. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

The hon. the member for 
Stephenville. 
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MR . K. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I read 
this and I say to myself, now-

AN HON. MEMBER: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
The han. member will have his 
opportunity, he can do so, no 
problem, okay. Now, the words 
were spoken and the resolution was 
amended twice, Mr. Speaker, and 
was adopted by this han. House 
unanimously. All parties in this 
House agreed with the resolution 
which means that -

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Wells was not here. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Wells was the Leader. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Yes, Mr. Wells was the Leader, by 
the way, and concurred totally. 
The member for Bonavista South 
voted for it. Every member 
opposite voted for a resolution 
that the Liberal Opposition 
brought forward on the fisheries. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
I am going to read it out so that 
anybody is having a problem 
hearing will understand what we 
are saying. I am going to jibe it 
all together, and see, Mr. 
Speaker, if their argument makes 
any sense. The motion was amended: 

"WHEREAS the Government of 
Newfoundland and Labrador entered 
into an agreement with the 
Government of Canada for the 
restructuring of the offshore 
fishery; 

"AND WHEREAS the inshore fishery 
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is undergoing difficult times 
because of the depleted fish 
stocks, overfishing and the lack 
of an approp~iate p~ovision for 
p~ovincial involvement in 
management of the fishe~ies," that 
is from a party who is scared of 
thei~ position. 

"THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the 
Gove~nrnent of Newfoundland and 
Lab~ador assert its faith in the 
inshore fishery by continuing to 
persue a comprehensive program of 
revitalization and development, 
such as the inshore fisheries 
agreement, debt restructuring," 
and this is the kicker, Mr. 
Speaker, "and an appropriate 
provision for provincial 
involvement in management of the 
fisheries." 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I am at a loss to try 
to figure out what they are trying 
to say on the other side about 
where we have changed our 
position, or what our position was. 

These members in the 
Assembly have voted 
Liberal Party's position. 

MR. TULK: 
What date was that? 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 

House 
for 

of 
the 

It was June 17. 1987 was the date. 

MR. TULK: 
When did Mr. Wells become leader 
of the Liberal Party? 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
I believe it was just before that. 

MR. TULK: 
June 6. 
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MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Yes, that is right. Thank you 
very much, my bon. member for Fogo. 

So we have a big distortion going 
on, Mr. Speaker, and I look 
forward to the other side when 
they get up. I will send copies 
of this around and ask that it be 
made available. They voted for 
this in this House of Assembly. 
So I assume that they adopted our 
position, Mr. Speaker. I assume 
that they have adopted our 
position, Mr. Speaker. I can only 
assume that. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
I think the document speaks for 
itself. As a matter of fact, the 
member for Bonavista South amended 
the motion and agreed with it. 
So, we have no problem with that, 
Mr. Speaker. This flies in the 
face of what they say, so I look 
forward to hearing what they are 
going to say when they get up. I 
would hope that they address it. 

The only thing they can say is, 
'We have changed our minds now. 
We changed our minds, now I do not 
know what we changed our minds 
to.' I am not too sure. What I 
am sure of is they are going to 
clarify it for us. I have no 
doubt about that in my mind. I am 
looking forward, Mr. Speaker -

MR. MORGAN: 
(Inaudible) the member for Fogo. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please. Order, please! 

The bon. the member for 
Stephenville. 
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MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I am looking forward 

to hearing what they are going to 
say about the position that they 
voted for. 

Mr. Speaker, we can all carry on 
this argument. I could say over 
there that they did not vote for 
it and that they did not agree 
with our Liberal position. I 
mean, if I wanted to, Mr. Speaker, 
I could say that the Premier was 
not here on that day and did not 
agree with the House's position on 
the management of the fishery. I 
could play the same game, but I am 
not going to. 

I am going to go by what was 

adopted in this House of Assembly 
as a position of the House of 
Assembly of all parties. If they 
do not want to go by that, Mr. 
Speaker, it is just too bad. I am 
sorry. We are going to carry it 
forward. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
I mean, we can all play the game 
of deception, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. FUREY: 
You cannot ignore the truth. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
- that is exactly right, and you 
cannot ignore the truth. It is 
there and it has been passed 
through this House of Assembly. 

Another thing, in my readings 
about jurisdiction and how 
important it is to the Province in 
relation to the Meech Lake Accord, 
the Premier had a press release 
out March 16th and, in presenting 
the Meech Lake Accord, he is 
saying "the pack is an opportunity 
for the Province to exert greater 
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control over its fishery." 

The Premier did not change his 
position. He agrees with us, so I 
do not see what the problem is, 
Mr. Speaker. I was kind of 
perplexed the same day when he got 
up and started accusing us of not 
having a similar position, trying 
to get management of the resource 
for the people pf the Province. I 

was kind of perplexed and I got 
some more information, Mr. 
Speaker, as to what this 
interpretation means. What does 
this really mean? This thing that 
we have, this amendment that we 
have, the Meech Lake Accord, when 
it talks about putting fisheries 
on the table to discuss. What 

does that mean in the future for 
Newfoundland? In looking at that, 
I have talked to a variety of 
resource people who know what is 
going on and who were involved 
with these negotiations. 

Mr. Speaker, the federal Minister 
of Fisheries, Tom Siddon, was 
asked a question in the House of 
Commons in Ottawa just a few days 
ago about what the amendment in 
the Meech Lake Accord meant when 
it comes to fisheries jurisdiction 
and its negotiation of that for 
the Provinces and Canada. 

MR. FUREY: 
I guess the boys (inaudible). 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
It is, absolutely, yes. 

Mr. Speaker, I am again hoping to 
try and find something here that 
is going to make their case 
somewhat plausible, but thus far, 

I have found nothing. 

So I read this sent down from 
Ottawa to us. The Minister was 
asked a question, "Mr. Speaker, my 
question is directed to the 
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Minister of Fisheries and Oceans. 

"Premier Peckford stated yesterday 
in the Newfoundland House of 
Assembly that a clause in the 
Meech Lake Accord will lead to 
greater provincial jurisdiction 
specifically Newfoundland and 
Labrador jurisdiction, over the 
fishery. 

"The Federal Minister of Fisheries 
knows that Canada's fish stocks 
are currently managed by the 
Government of Canada. 

"Does the Minister share the 
Premier's interpretation of the 
Meech Lake agenda clause on the 
fishery, specifically, is he ready 
to say to the House today that 
Ottawa is prepared to cede part of 
its constitutional jurisdiction in 
the fishery to the Government of 
Newfoundland and Labrador or, for 
that matter, to any other 
provincial government." 

Mr. Speaker, that is a straight 
forward question that would 
clarify some of the confusion that 
seems to be persisting in this 
Province right now. 

The answer is from the bon. Tom 
Siddon, Minister of Fisheries and 
Oceans: 

"Mr. Speaker, the bon. member 
raises a very important question 
indeed. The spirit of the Meech 
Lake Accord is that the respective 
provincial and federal Governments 
should be willing to sit down from 
time to time and talk about 
matters of mutual interest and 
concern. 

"In that spirit a clause was 
inserted in the Accord to the 
effect that on a regular basis 
First Ministers would review the 
roles and responsibilities of the 
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federal and provincial governments 
regarding the management and 
allocation of our fish stocks. It 
is clearly understood by all 
provincial governments" all 
provincial governments, he said, 
Mr. Speaker "that the 
Constitution of Canada recognizes 
the responsibility of the federal 
government under the Fisheries Act 
for the . management of the 
fishery." 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
I do not know what that says. 

"I see nothing wrong with sitting 
down from time to time, as I do 
regularly," as I have done in the 
past, ''with my provincial 
colleagues to talk about the 
extent to which they offer advice 
and input on the management 
process." 

He goes on to further say, Mr. 
Speaker: 

"We have met over a dozen times in 
·the past year and a half and that 
kind of dialogue should continue. 
However, it is not my intention to 
suggest any ceding of ultimate 
responsibility by. the federal 
government for the fishery in this 
context." 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
What? What! 
MR. FUREY: 
Read it again. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
"However, it is not my intention 
to suggest any ceding of ultimate 
responsibility by the federal 
government for the fishery in this 
context." 

SOME HOM. MEMBERS: 
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Oh, oh! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Now, Mr. Speaker, this is the hon. 
Tom Siddon, Minister of federal 
Fisheries, the same person that 
they are going to negotiate with 
that they say they have got in the 
Meech Lake Accord, they have got 
it now. 

We are going to believe the hon. 
Premier, no problem. That is why 
everybody in 'the Province should 
believe exactly what he says. 

But, do you know something? The 
other parties that he has to 
negotiate with are not believing 
him, as a matter of fact. They 
are not even believing him. They 
do not know what he is talking 
about up in Ottawa. He is the 
federal counterpart. 

MR. DAWE: 
Would you tell me why (inaudible)? 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
If the hon. Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs wants to 
get up, he will have his 
opportunity . 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. DAWE: 
You are gone next time. Do not 
you worry, Mike Vickers and 
company are going to take care of 
you. You are not even going to 
get a chance to run out there. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I asked 
for protection. I am getting 
harassed, and I do not know if I 

am going to be able to take it, 
Mr. Speaker. I just do not know. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 
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Could we have order, please? 

The hon. the member for 
Stephenville. 

MR. DAWE: 
Mike will (inaudible.) 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Yes, do not worry, the member for 
St. George's is going to get his 
too. That is not a problem. We 
will worry about that later. 

MR. DAWE: 
Would you like to come down and 
run against me? 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Do not worry! Mr. Speaker, I tell 
you they want me to run all over 
the place. It is a hard real 
problem, I have to tell you. 

MR. DAWE : 
That is why I asked you to come 
down. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Yes, sure,, no problem. 

Anyway, I see I am getting under 
the dander of some people on the 
other side, Mr. Speaker, and I do 
not know why. I am having a real 
problem understanding this. I do 
not know why. 

Anyway, Mr. Speaker, if I never 
get elected again, let me tell you 
that I will have had my say, as I 
do as an elected member, in this 
hon. House, making my points of 
view on the Meech Lake Accord, and 
the fallacy that this government 
projects about the fisheries 
jurisdiction in this Province. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
So you can threaten and you can go 
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in and you can do it all, Mr. 
Speaker, but the words are words, 
and the facts are the facts. 

I am looking forward to seeing, 
when the bon. members get up, that 
they take these two documents that 
I have put forward and they look 
at them and read them, and tilen 
come back to the same argument, 
which is the only argument they 
have, Mr. Speaker. 

On the Meech Lake Accord, the only 
thing I heard when they both got 
up, the Premier and the Minister 
of Fisheries, is that fisheries 
jurisdiction is the big problem, 
and they are trying to castigate 
the Opposition from being against 
it. 

Mr. Speaker, these two documents 
that I read from, I think, 
clarifies the position for any 
human being in this Province who 
is reasonable and who is going to 
look at the situation. 

Mr. Speaker, there is one thing I 
do not take kindly too. I am a 
salt· of the earth Newfoundlander 
too and the same with my 
colleagues on this side. I do not 
accuse the members opposite of not 
being Newfoundlanders or not 
fighting for Newfoundland, Mr. 
Speaker. I am not going to do 
that. The only thing I will argue 
with is maybe their way or maybe 
their policies that they are 
carrying out. 

While they can accuse us of being 
anti-Newfoundland, I am not going 
to do that, Mr. Speaker, because I 
believe, you see, in my heart of 
hearts that they are working to 
try to improve it. The thing is 
we are doing the same and I would 
wish that they would give us the 
same recognition. Maybe one of 
these days they will, Mr. Speaker. 
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SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. .K. AYLWARD: 
Meanwhile, Mr. Speaker, we will 
continue to put forward our 
position as often as we can to try 
and clarify any of the types of 
statements that are made if we 
think, Mr. Speaker, that they are 
to the contrary of those that 
should be put out to the public. 

I think in this regard the Premier 
and the Minister of Fisheries (Mr. 
Rideout) should concentrate a 
little bit more on what their 
position is and what they are 
going to do with the Minister of 
Fisheries in Ottawa who has now 
said, I do not know what they are 
talking about down in 
Newfoundland. 

I would wish that the new Minister 
of Intergovernmental Affairs (Mr. 
Dawe) will certainly now take it 
upon himself to get in contact 
with his federal counterpart to 
try . to figure out what does the 
Meech Lake Accord mean for us here 
in Newfoundland. 

MR. TUL.K: 
It is time for them to get around 
to it. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
It is time for them to get around 
to it, yes. 

I am looking forward to seeing 
clarification of what it means 
because we have the two parties 
now, Ottawa and Newfoundland, and 
the same stripe of a government, 
Mr. Speaker -

MR. TUL.K: 
We are in agreement down here, as 
of June 17. 

MR • .K. AYLWARD: 

No. 9 R479 



Yes, we are in agreement down 
here, we are all wanting the same 
thing. Now he says Ottawa wants 
the same thing. He says that 
Newfoundland wants the same thing, 
but the Liberals do not. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. member's time is up. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, by leave. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
By leave! By leave! 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
No leave. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
No leave! 

MR. FUREY: 
A good speech. 

MR. I<. AYLWARD: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. TOBIN: 
Bring in your leader and let him 
take the heat. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Bonavista 
South. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker, a point of order. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
Is there a half hour or twenty 
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minute debate in this? 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Twenty minutes. 

MR. FUREY: 
No, no half an hour. 

MR. TULK: 
Half an hour, Your Honour, I 
understand that Your Honour thinks 
the gentlemen had twenty minutes. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I apologize to the bon. member for 
Stephenville. He still has ten 
minutes. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Was the bon. member recognized? 

MR. MORGAN: 
Yes, I was, Hansard will show it. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Well okay, I just wanted to make 
sure that he is the next member to 
be recognized. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the member for 
Stephenville. 

MR. K. AYLWARD: 
Mr. Speaker, I thank you very much 
for letting me continue. 

I think, Mr. Speaker, that we 
dealt with that issue fairly 
extensively now and I look forward 
to the bon. members opposite 
looking over those two wonderful 
documents and trying to figure out 
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what exactly they mean in the 
context of the Meech Lake Accord. 

Mr. Speaker, in looking at the 
Meech Lake Accord, it seems to me 
that we have an agreement that 
while they have all tried to make 
Quebec feel a part of Canada, I 
think they have gone to a fair 
extent, Mr . Speaker, and they put 
these words now in a document that 
is going to be handled by the 
courts which might, well, I think, 
somethings can be improved. I am 
a bit weary of some of the 
language that has been put into 
it, Mr. Speaker. 

In looking over the distinct 
society clause, for example, if 
you get out any dictionary, Mr. 
Speaker, distinct means that it is 
separate or individual, 
distinguished from others. 

Society in the dictionary means a 
part of a community bound together 
by common interests and 
standards. Now, if you put both 
phrases together, Quebec, I think, 
has a lot more than they probably 
could have hoped for in this 
accord. 

Canada and its bilingual nature as 
a country, I think, are somewhat 
in jeopardy, Mr . Speaker. There 
are a number of people in the 
country concerned as to what the 
implications are and how they are 
going to be dealt with in the 
courts. I think the hon. Premier 
and the premiers of other 
provinces and the Prime Minister 
should look a little more closely 
at the document to see if certain 
things can be improved. I would 
hope that the hon. Premier would 
take that under consideration, and 
the Prime Minister. 

I know that the premier 
Brunswick is now looking 
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document very closely. He is 
going to take his time and look to 
see if there are some improvements 
that can be made. 

Mr. Speaker, before I conclude I 
received a brief from a university 
student from Stephenville who is 
at the jouralism school in Ottawa, 
a very_ prestigious school. He did 
a brief on the Meech Lake Accord, 
and he had a couple of statements 
that I would just like to read 
into the record because they speak 
well and are very important. 

In one of the statements he says, 
"It scares me to think what might 
have happened if this document had 
been in place in 1949 when 
Newfoundland and Labrador decided 
they wanted to join Canada. 

"The fact that an extreme minority 
of Canadians living in P. E. I. can 
deny their fellow Canadians the 
full rights that they enjoy is and 
should be morally offensive." 

Mr. Speaker, as for this amending 
clause that they have brought in 
for unanimity, I think this young 
gentleman speaks from the heart 
when he talks what about the 
ramifications are for new 
provinces coming in and also for 
the idea that you are going to get 
everybody to agree on the same 
thing. I mean that is quite a 
ways away from what we did have 
which many people thought was a 
good compromise, Mr. Speaker. 

One of the last comments that the 
gentleman - Mr. Michael White his 
name is - went on to say, is "I 
would like to point out to the 
members of this committee that .it 
is the youth of this country that 
will have to live with the Meech 
Lake Accord. •• He said, "I see 
this document as a binding of our 
hands in the future for 
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constitutional dealings." He asks 
the members of the committee to 
consider his comments and take 
them very seriously. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask the bon. House 
today to take mine very seriously, 
especially when it comes to this 
issue of fisheries jurisdiction 
and the type of pretensions that 
have been put forward by the 
provincial government. 

I would hope that they would look 
closely at what the federal 
Minister of Fisheries (Mr. Siddon) 
has said about what he thinks 
about Newfoundland talking about 
management of the fishery. I 
think we are going to have to talk 
again to the bon. minister up 
there in Ottawa, Mr. Speaker, 
because, for some reason, he does 
not have the same perception as 
what we have down here. So, I 
ask, Mr. Speaker, that these 
concerns be addressed and I thank 
you for the pleasure and the 
privilege of speaking on the Meech 
Lake Accord. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Bonavista 
South. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker, first of all may I 
say that the Meech Lake Accord is 
more important than, as referred 
to by Opposition members a few 
days ago, a place to jig salmon. 
It is more important than that. 
It is a document that is important 
to all of Canada and a document 
very important to this Province of 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 
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I watched the last speaker attempt 
to defend his leader's position on 
the Meech Lake Accord. I will 
listen very attentively, as well, 
to the member for Mount Scio 
Bell Island (Mr. Barry) to hear 
what he has to say on the same 
issue. He disagrees with his 
leader and rightly so. 

Now, bon. members in the 
backbenchers or in the 
frontbenches of the Opposition, 
cannot get away from the 
following: A few days ago in this 
House, irrespective of what 
happened last June in debate in 
this House on resolutions, the 
fol~owing quote was made, and I 
quote from Hansard, the Fourth 
Session, No. 5: "Again, you 
should not be having provincially 
elected politicians exercising 
federal legislative power or 
exercising control over matters 
that are, under the Constitution, 
matters of federal jurisdiction." 

Now, Mr. Speaker, who made that 
statement? Was it someone in the 
House of Commons in Ottawa? Was 
it someone in the NDP Party? Was 
it someone on this side? Was it a 
member of the backbenches of the 
Opposition? No, Mr. Speaker, it 
was not. It was made by the man 
who is now enunciating and 
promulgating Liberal Party policy, 
the new leader. So irrespective 
of what the backbenchers are going 
to think, and I know that my 
friend and colleague from 
Twillingate can in no way accept 
the fact that - for example, let 
me read the next quote, Mr. 
Speaker: "I have expressed the 
op1n1on, and it is the view of 
this party, Mr. Speaker, that this 
Province does not have the 
financia~ capacity to pay for the 
jurisdiction we have now let alone 
seeking further jurisdiction. It 

is a charade, Mr. Speaker. It is 
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a sham." 

Now, who said that? It was not 
the member for Twillingate. It 
was not the hon. member for Fogo. 
It was the new Leader of the 
Liberal Party who is putting 
forward new party policy. So, 
irrespective of my friend from 
Stephenville, who just sat down, 
and I think he is in a very hot 
spot, as is the member for 
Twillingate, the member for the 
Strait of Belle Isle, the member 
for Bonavista North and the member 
for Fogo - the member for Port de 
Grave, he can go out and try to 
jig salmon. I do not refer to him 
as an hon. gentleman anymore in 
this House. 

Mr. Speaker, the fact is that 
these members have to go back 'to 
their respective constituencies 
and they have to explain to their 

· people the new position. Because 
when the former leader spoke in 
this House on May 1, 1987, on the 
Meech Lake Accord, he spoke on 
behalf of all his party and he 
spoke in support of it. There was 
not one dissenting voice then 
saying, 'Oh, no, we disagree with 
the Meech Lake Accord.' At that 
time, they all supported it. 

MR. BAIRD: 
And supported the licencing. 

MR. MORGAN: 
Yes. I know he had lots to say at 
the same time, but, Mr, Speaker, I 
am looking forward to hearing him 
say it again, as a former Liberal 
leader disagreeing ·with his 
party's present leader. 

Mr. Speaker, the fact is that 
Opposition members are now in a 
very embarrassing situation. My 
friend from Twillingate stood on 
many a platform across this 
Province, as Minister of Fisheries 
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MR. DINN: 
And a good one. 

MR. MORGAN: 
A good one. I agree with that. 

- and he said, 'We do not have any 
control over our destiny.' Oh, 
how often he said that! 'We have 
no control over our destiny. We 
have no say over the most 
important industry we have.' I 
can hear him saying it now. 'We 
do not know how many fish they are 
going to catch. We do not know 
what fishing gear they can use. 
We do not know what size boats 
they can use. We have no control 
over who gets licenses or how many 
licenses are issued. We have no 
control over all these matters.' 
And he was so right. 

How can he, today, stand and 
support his leader who says, 'It 
is a sham for us to have more 
control over our destiny. It is a 
sham.'? Surely, members of the 
Opposition over there are not that 
weak-kneed, that suddenly they are 
going to cow down to a courtroom 
lawyer coming in with no ideas on 
the fishery. And it shows me one 
thing, that the Leader of the 
Opposition is ignoring the views 
of my friend from Twillingate and 
the member for Fogo, two very 
knowledgeable men on fisheries 
matters. And that is a very 
serious situation, 
aspiring to become 
Province can stand 
is a sham for 
jurisdiction. 

when a man 
Premier of the 
up and say it 
us to have 

Let me close my debate by quoting 
the former Liberal Leader who, no 
longer than a few months ago, in 
May, 1987, said, "I think this 
agreement might do it for Canada. 
I heartily endorse it and so does 
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my party ... 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. MATTHEWS: 
Now, what is wrong, boys? What is 
wrong? 

MR. MORGAN: 
I shall return! 

I will adjourn the debate today by 
saying your new leader, on 
Fisheries policy alone, will 
destroy your party in rural 

· Newfoundland. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. MORGAN: 
Mr. Speaker, I adjourn the debate. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The debate 

the han. 
South. 

is adjourned by the 
member for Bonavista 

Debate on the Adjournment 
[Late Show] 

I now call on the han. the member 
for Menihek, who is not satisfied 
with the answer he got from the 
Minister of Social Services about 

the question of the Young 
Offenders' Review Board . 

The han. the member for Menihek. 

MR. FENWICK: 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

The original question that I asked 
last Friday of the Minister of 
Social Services was, what was he 
going to do with the Young 
Offenders' Review Board now that a 
provincial court judge in Grand 
Falls has ruled that the 

L484 March 24, 1988 Vol XL 

legislation enabling this Young 
Offenders' Review Board to operate 
is clearly unconstitutional? 

Mr. Speaker, the problem is a very 
significant one, because the 
legislation that was ruled 
unconstitutional is federal 
legislation on the setting up of 
the Young Offenders' Review Board, 
and it specifically refers to the 
ten-day delay between the time the 
board renders a judgement and the 
time that the young offender can 
be set free. That ten days was 
ruled by the court to be unlawful 
detention. I think it is an 
important point to remember, 
because what it means is there is 
nothing we can do in terms of 
changing our own legislation to 
make the Young Offenders' Review 
Board and the procedures it has 

been following constitutional. 
Mr. Speaker, the reason I was 

addressing the question is because 
that decision was rendered on 
March 7 and the 30-day appeal 
period would expire on April 6, 

which is only, as we know, about 
ten days or so away. 

Mr. Speaker, what I would wish to 
do now is to urge the minister to 
see the error of his ways and 
dissolve the Young Offenders' 
Review Board, get it off the backs 
of the young people of our 

Province who are unfortunately 
incarcerated and go back to the 
system that worked quite 
adequately when provincial court 
judges heard these appeals. 

The reason, Mr. Speaker, I suggest 
this, is because we have a 
Chairman of the Young Offenders' 
Review Board making $65,000 a 
year, a political appointment, by 

the way or, at least, the second 
of the political appointments to 
that position. We also have the 
expenses of the board and so on, 
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for a board that cannot 
constitutionally hear a case any 
more. It has not heard a case 
since March 7 and, quite frankly, 
until that decision is overturned, 
which it will not be, in my 
opinion, it will never be able to 
hear a case. And the time that it 
will take to appeal this 
particular decision may be three 
months, six months, a year, going 
to the appeals court here in the 
Province, and in that time period, 
this individual and his entire 
administration will sit down with 
nothing to do. 

So, that is why I am saying to the 
Minister of Social Services, 
disband the board, lay off the 
individuals concerned, or reassign 
them to some other useful purpose 
in the government bureaucracy, and 
let us get back to the system that 
worked before. 

Mr. Speaker, even if we were to go 
to the Supreme Court of 
Newfoundland or the Appeals 
Division of it, and if we were to 
get a decision there, and it were 
appealed beyond that to the 
Supreme Court of Canada, we would 
be in a position where we might 
wait years before this board will 
ever have the authority to hear a 
thing again. 

Mr. Speaker, the board was set up 
initally to give a sinecure to a 
former membe~ of the government 
over there. 

MR. LONG: 
Shame! Shame! 

MR. FENWICK: 
It was clearly not needed. There 
was no need for it since, in all 
other provinces of Canada, the 
Young Offenders' Review Board has 
not been established. We are the 
only Province to put it in place. 
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Mr. Speaker, last August we showed 
the terrible case of an 
individual, a young fellow, who 
went before the board, was ordered 
to be released and yet spent 
another month in custody because 
the Review Board was between 
Chairmen. Between the jigs and 
the reels of the whole thing, this 
individual was made to serve 
another thirty days incarcerated 
as a result of this bureaucratic 
contraption that has been put in 
place by the governments concerned. 

I would be very much interested in 
hearing the Minister of Social 
Services stand in his place, admit 
that his predecessor erred in 
putting this board in place, admit 
that the government is now seeing 
that a much more appropriate 
system is to go back to the 
judges, and to admit that we can 
save about $100,000 or $150,000 a 
year by disbanding this board and 
going back to the previous system. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
Hear, hear! 

'MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of Social 
Services. 

MR. TOBIN: 
Mr. Speaker, we have just heard 
the same political rhetoric from 
the member for Menihek that we 
have heard from him so often. The 
fact of the matter is, Mr. 
Speaker, the member has used this 
board to try and attack the 
credibility of individuals 
involved. He referred to a very 
competent and very capable 
individual, Mr. Dickson, who is 
Chairman of it, as a political 
hack a little while ago, 
while it is my understanding that 
everybody in the Bale Verte area 
thought that he was an NDP 
supporter. 
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MR. RIDEOUT: 
Right on! As a matter of fact, 
they carne to me and said, 'What 
are you doing appointing 
Socialists, ' and that kind of 
stuff. He does not even know who 
has been supporting him. 

MR. TOBIN: 
Mr. Speaker, what his politics are 
or what his politics are not is 
not important. He is a man who is 
capable, a man who is competent to 
hold the position he was appointed 
to. He does not have to subject 
himself to the member for Menihek, 
and I take exception to it. He is 
a man who is a born and bred 
Newfoundlander, who has worked 
hard for this Province, and now he 
is excelling in the position he 
holds. I do not think, Mr. 
Speaker, as it relates to these 
types of issues, that he has to 
take a back seat to the member for 
Menihek. 

Mr. Speaker, today in his 
statement he acted as judge, and 
then he went all the way to the 
Supreme Court of Canada and he 
said, 'In my op1n1on, they are 
going to throw it out anyway.' 
Now, Mr. Speaker, we have another 
legally trained er in this House. 

What has happened, Mr. Speaker, in 
this House in the past few days as 
it relates to Social Services? 
The member for Port de Grave got 
up today waving a piece of paper 
which related to problems at the 
Youth Correction Centre in 
Pleasantville. But when you 
looked at it, the complaint was 
made by someobdy who had completed 
four years at Memorial University, 
and had a student loan, while 
there are people down there who he 
feels . are not as qualified as he 
is. Now, that was the urgency. 
That is what the alarmist got on 
with today, Mr. Speaker, and what 
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he has been getting on with here 
for too long; trying to alarm 
people to get headlines in the 
paper, when there is no substance 
whatsoever on which to base his 
complaints. He has never, Mr. 
Speaker, demonstrated anything 
conclusive, in~luding some of the 
stuff he got on with last year. 

Mr. Speaker, the member for 
Menihek talks about · the Young 
Offenders' Review Board. That was 
set up by this government because 
we believed it had a role to play 
and we wanted to take advantage of 
what was put in place to provide 
every avenue available to the 
young offenders of this Province. 
We believe that we have a right to 
assist these people. It is 
unfortunate that the leader of the 
NDP Party believes that this right 
should not be extended to young 
offenders in this Province. 

We are very much aware of the 
ruling that was passed down by the 
judge. We are very much aware of 
that, and we are dealing with it, 
together with the Department of 
Justice. As it relates, Mr. 
Speaker, to what action will be 
forthcoming, I can assure the hon. 
member that when the decision is 
made we will inform the House. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
I now call on the bon. the member 
for Burgee - Bay d' Espoir, who is 
not satisfied with the answer he 
received from the Minister of 
Transportation concerning the 
Newfoundland Safety Council. 

The hon. the member for Burgee -
Bay d'Espoir. 

MR. GILBERT: 
Thank you, Mr . Speaker. 

In answer to the first part of my 
question today, the minister said 
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that as far as he was concerned 
there would be a full programme in 
operation for motorcycle safety 
training this year in this 
Province. Now the fact of the 
matter is, there are about ten 
centres in the Province where 
training is carried out. This 
year, if the Newfoundland Safety 
Council will offer the course, 
they will only offer it in one or 
two places, so I do not think this 
could be classed as a full 
programme. Maybe it has something 
to do with the Overpass mentality 
of members over there; if it is 
anything for outside St. John's, 
they are not too interested in 
providing it. 

The rest of the Newfoundlander is 
going to suffer because of the 
lack of courses in safety. The 
fact of the matter is, this is of 
very serious concern to a lot of 
people in this Province in view of 
the fact that a sixteen year old, 
who can physically operate a 
motorcycle, can go and be given 
his licence and then be on the 
road without the proper safety 
training. We all know of the 
accidents that can be caused while 
operating a motor cycle, not only 
to the operators, of course, but 
to the innocent public. 

Now, the minister said that the 
Safety Council's programme is an 
excellent one. There is a bit of 
fallacy in that, too. In actual 
fact, motorcycle manufacturers are 
genuinely not happy with the way 
the Safety Council Programme is 
being run. One of them told me, 
when I talked to him, that they 
had lost confidence in the 
Newfoundland Safety Council's 
ability to administer this 
programme. He said they were 
using instructors who are not 
properly trained and that the 
programme, in general, was very 
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slipshod in the way that it was 
being run. I would like the 
minister to take seriously the 
concerns that were expressed by 
the manufacturers and the dealers, 
because, again, it is an example 
of where there is smoke, there 
might be fire. 

Now, another 
mention is 

thing 
the 

I want to 
fact that 

manufacturers are concerned about 
adequate training for operators of 
ATVs, and the dealers. As to 
adequate training for ATVs, we all 
know that there is legislation 
coming in now about the operation 
of these three wheel vehicles. In 
the United States and in Canada, 
those are possibly used as 
personal vehicles, but an ATV is a 
utility vehicle and is used in 
many parts of ruraL Newfoundland. 

Since there is quite a record of 
accidents with those vehicles, 
there should be a training 
programme for operators of them, 
but the Newfoundland Safety 
Council is not ready to provide 
this sort of safety programme 
right now. 

I understand, too, from the 
motorcycle dealers and 
manufacturers, that there is 
another organization in 
Newfoundland. The minister is 
aware of them, because they have 
written and requested that they be 
given the authority to conduct 
this training programme. That 
organization is the Newfoundland 
Motorcycle Federation, I believe, 
which is ready and capable of 
carrying out this training 
programme. It has members in all 
the large centres, and it has the 
approval of the motorcycle dealers 
and manufacturers. 

I would ask the Minister, if a 
problem is discovered with the 
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Newfoundland Safety Council during 
his investigation, if there might 

be a way that he will be able to 
provide training this year by 
using the Federation. 

MR. DAWE: 
(Inaudible). 

MR. GILBERT: 
It is not a laughing matter. This 
is a life-threatening situation 
that we are involved in here, I 
tell the former Minister of 
Transportation. Lives of people 
are being put in danger because of 
the fact that there is no training 
provided, and I would strongly 
suggest that some action be taken 
by the Minister before there is a 
tragic loss of life because of 
improper training, or no training 
at all, of operators of 
motorcycles. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. 
Transportation. 

MR. DOYLE : 

the Minister of 

Mr. Speaker, as I indicated to the 

bon. member in Question Period, my 
Department is very, very concerned 
with safety in this Province and 
that is why we provide a grant to 
the Newfoundland Safety Council to 
operate the motorcycle training 
course. We have been very, very 
supportive of that particular 
course over the years, Mr. 
Speaker. It has been going on, I 
believe, over the last eight or 
ten years . As I have said, we 
have supported the Council because 

we felt that they have provided an 
adequate service, a very good 

service. As I indicated to the 
hon. member in Question Period 
today, I have met with the 
Newfoundlan~ Safety Council on 
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three different occasions over the 
last couple of months, and also 

with the Motorcycle Federation. 

Now, I do not believe it is any 
secret I think it is public 
knowledge, as a matter of fact -
that there has been some 
difference of opinion between the 
Motorcycle Federation and the 
Newfoundland Safety Council with 
respect to the operation of the 
course itself, and that is why I 
have been meeting with both groups 
to try and iron out the problems. 

The hon. member mentioned a few 
moments ago that he is convinced 
that there will not be a programme 
this year, or there will not be a 

full programme operating all 
across Newfoundland. Well, Mr. 
Speaker, only time will tell 
that. Having met with the Council 
only yesterday, I have been given 
every indication that the course 
will continue this year, and that 
they are getting ready for it and 
trying to get an adequate number 
of bikes to be used in the course. 

As I have said, Mr. Speaker, it is 

a very good course. We have had a 
number of people right here in the 

House of Assembly, as a matter of 
fact, take that course. I believe 
the Minister of Culture, 
Recreation and Youth and his son 
took that course a couple of years 
ago. The Minister of Forestry has 
taken the course, as well , as did 
the former Minister of 
Transportation and some of his 
family, and all the reports that I 

get are to the effect that the 
Newfoundland Safety Council have 
provided a very, very good 

service, and we have every reason 
to be totally supportive of the 

programme. 

Also, Mr. Speaker, a few moments 
ago the bon. gentleman talked a 
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little bit about ATVs in the 
Province and that there is really 
no initiatives being taken to 
provide courses there. Well, it 
is my understanding that a 
training programme is offered by 
the Motorcycle Federation on 
ATVs. As a matter of fact, we are 
very concerned at the Department 
level with the safety aspect of 
that programme, and that is why we 
have provided $85,000 for 
promotion of safety on ATVs, and 
we have three instructors employed 
to go around the Province, go out 
to the various schools in the 
Province to tell the young people 
about the proper use of ATVs. 

Again, Mr. Speaker, I would 
emphasize that I would hope that 
the Newfoundland Safety Council 
will be providing that course once 
again this year. As I indicated a 
moment ago, up until yesterday I 
have not been given any indication 
that they will not be providing 
the course. They are in the 
process of trying to get as many 
bikes as they can right across 
Newfoundland so that the course is 
offered not only in the large 
centers like St. John's and Corner 
Brook and Grand Falls, but all 
across the Province. 

Once, again, I would like to 
indicate my support for the 
Newfoundland Safety Council and to 
express the hope and the wish that 
this course will continue. 
Because it is a very, 
one, and one which we 
support. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: 

very good 
should all 

I now call on the hon. the Leader 
of the Opposition, who was not 
satisfied with the answer he got 
from the Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs 
concerning the railway. 
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The hon. the 
Opposition. 

MR. WELLS: 

Leader of the 

Mr. Speaker, my question is to ask 
the hon. minister if he would 
provide op1n1ons that deal with 
the following documents: These 
are documents exchanged between 
the delegation representing 
Newfoundland at the negotiation of 
the Terms of Union and the federal 
delegation. Some of them are 
minutes of joint meetings, and 
some of them are confidential, or 
even top secret documents of the 
Canadian government position at 
the time. But they deal with, and 
I will only refer to the excerpts 
from the railway and I will 
provide my hon. friend with copies 
of them if he wishes, they deal 
with reaction to the proposed Term 
of Union that the federal 
government would take over 
responsibility for and relieve 
Newfoundland of the public cost 
involved in the operation of the 
Newfoundland Railway and the 
related steamship and marine 
services. 

In dealing with those, 
some comments, just so 
hon. minister will know 
talking about: 

here are 
that the 

what I am 

One is a submission of answers to 
the Newfoundland delegation and 
the last few lines of it talks 
about the establishment of a 
subcommittee to examine and report 
upon problems involved in the 
integration of the Newfoundland 
government railway system with 
existing transportation facilities 
in Canada. That is one reference 
to it. 

On another document, that is a 
memorandum 
Secretary 
Secretary 
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from the Assistant 
of the Cabinet to the 
of State for External 
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Affai~s in July, 1947, the fede~al 
people a~e talking about, • In the 
event of Union, I think it would 
be almost inevitable that in the 
cou~se of time the ~ailway would 
become pa~t of the government 
owned system, since we now p~ovide 
a governme~tal t~anscontinental 

system -• 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. WELLS: 
M~. Speake~, I would like to have 
o~de~ while I am speaking so that 
the bon. ministe~ can hea~ what I 
am saying. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
O~de~, please! 

MR. WELLS: 
'cove~ing all p~ovinces and 

could sca~cely make an exception 
in the case of one.' Clea~ly they 
we~e talking about the 
t~anspo~tation system. In anothe~ 
document they talked about the 
capital expendi tu~es necessa~y to 
put it and keep it. So, they 
~ecognized what thei~ 

constitutional obligation was. 
What they said specifically was, 
that the capital expenditu~e in 
connection with the p~ope~ty to 
put it and keep it in p~ope~ 

condition, would p~obably involve 
$17 million. Then they went on to 
talk about the capital expenditu~e 
involved in making it wide guage. 

In anothe~ document dealing with 
the Te~s of Union and what they 
meant and how they should be 
intecy~eted, he~e is what was 
said. These, M~. Speake~, a~e 

ext~acts f~om a memo~andum by 
membe~s of the fede~al 

Inte~depa~tmental Committee on 
Newfoundland. It was a Top Sec~et 

document in July, 194 7 when they 
we~e negotiating the Te~s of 
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Union, and they said this: This 
is impo~tant. I ask bon. membe~s 

just to hea~ it so they will know 
what we a~e dealing with. 

The fede~al people saw the 
obligation to take ave~ the 
Newfoundland ~ailway at that time 
in these te~s: "It is suggested 
that assumption of the ~ailway and 
steamship se~vices would be 
justified on the g~ound that it 
was me~ely the extension of the 
coast-to-coast t~anspo~tation 

system to take ca~e of the needs 
of the new P~ovince." 

Now, when the Te~s of Union 
talked about taking ave~ and 
~elieving Newfoundland of the 
financial costs incu~~ed in the 
ope~ation of the Newfoundland 
~ailway and the ~elated steamship 
and ma~ine se~vices, they 
acknowledged at the time that what 
they we~e doing was doing nothing 
mo~e than assuming 'assumption of 
the ~ailway and steamship se~vices 
would be justified on the g~ounds 

that it was me~ely the extension 
of the coast-to-coast 
t~anspo~tation system.' 

That obligation ~emains, and that 
is why, M~. Speake~, I say to the 
han. ministe~ that he should ask 
his legal expe~ts to take a look 
at it in that context and p~ovide 
an opinion in that context. 

The final ~efe~ence, M~. Speaker, 
is to Minutes of meetings between 
delegates f~om the National 
Convention of Newfoundland and 
~ep~esentatives of the Government 
of Canada. At that meeting they 
established a joint subcommittee, 
and they set out its pu~oses. 

He~e is how they desc~ibed its 
pu~oses: 

"To b~ing togethe~ info~ation on 
the Newfoundland railway and 
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steamship services with a view to 
enabling the Canadian 
representatives to examine the 
problems that would be involved in 
the event of union in the 
integration of the Newfoundland 
Government railway and steamship 
services with the Canadian 
transportation system." 

So when they were agreeing on the 
Terms of Union, Mr. Speaker, I 
suggest to the bon. member that he 
ask for legal advice and provide 
tabled copies of the legal advice 
that he says the government is 
relying upon to demonstrate their 
position so that we can look at it 
in the context of these documents 
and these understandings by the 
people at the time. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. DAWE: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The han. the Minister of 
Intergovernmental Affairs. 

MR. DAWE: 
Mr. Speaker, God help us all if 
the member opposite ever gets the 
opportunity to negotiate. 

What he has done here in the past 
five minutes, Mr. Speaker, is to 
Lead out a bunch of preliminary 
documents, proposals and 
objectives in 1947. What we are 
dealing with and what a legal 
opinion will be based in and 
albeit it, Mr. Speaker, we would 
on this side, and everybody else 
in Newfoundland, have liked some 
of those things that were 
discussed and some of the 
objectives of the people from 
Newfoundland to be included in the 
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Terms of Union. Unfortunately, 
Mr. Speaker, the gentlemen who 
negotiated the Terms of Union at 
the time were not able to put that 
assurance and that guarantee into 
the Terms of Union. 

What we have to deal with is what 
we have here, as a part of the 
Canadian Constitution, which is 
the Terms of Union between 
Newfoundland and Canada. Never 
mind what somebody thought in 
1938, in 1947 or 1948. What is 
relevant, Mr. Speaker, from a 
legal perspective - I sort of feel 
humble that I would offer the 
Leader of the Opposition legal 
advice but from a legal 
perspective, this is the document 
that will be dealt with in a court 
of law. 

Whatever the members negotiating 
the Terms of Union wanted to put 
in place is completely 
irrelevant. They are not part of 
the Terms of Union. It is very 
unfortunate that they are not part 
of the Terms of Union. They 
should be. We have all agreed 
they should be, but they are not 
part of the Terms of Union, Mr. 
Speaker, and that is the document 
we have to deal with. 

I want to go back, Mr. Speaker, to 
what I said earlier today when the 
question was forced asked. In the 
60s, when that bon. gentleman was 
in the Cabinet of the government 
of this PLovince, if that legal 
opinion of his was so valid and so 
relevant, why did they give away 
the rights of the Argentia branch 
line and the rights to a passenger 
service? There are a whole list 
of things that come under the same 
clause, Mr. Speaker, that are long 
gone under exactly the same clause 
as the railway is contained, have 
long gone, and most of them long 
gone before 1972. Gone, Mr. 

No. 9 R491 



Speaker, when that learned 
gentleman opposite, Leader of the 
Opposition, says now that there is 
in fact legal opinion saying that 
you have assurances of a 
continuation of the Newfoundland 
railway under the Terms of Union. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Oh, oh! 

MR. SIMMS: 
The Pickersgill 
confirm that. 

MR. DAWE: 

letter will 

He has it 
away, he 
reference 
Cabinet 

there. You gave it 
said. That is i-n 

to the Argentia. The 
table of Newfoundland 

started the irreversible erosion 
of the Newfoundland railway to the 
point it is today. 

We on this side, Mr. Speaker, 
certainly since I have been a 
member of this administration, 
have fought day in and day out to 
try to stop that erosion; to try 
to turn the tides of something 
that was started long before this 
administration came into place. 

The Leader of the Opposition is 
trying again, Mr. Speaker, to have 
it both ways. He is coming in 
here seventeen years later and 
trying to suggest to this 
administration that they do 
something or that they have 
certain rights that he, as a 
member of the provincial Cabinet 
some seventeen years ago, would 
not do. 

Surely, goodness, if there was 
good solid legal advice at that 
point in time that the railway had 
to be maintained in a certain way, 
that had to contribute to the 
Newfoundland economy and 
transportation system at a certain 
level, then certainly, Mr. 
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Speaker, surely, the bon. 
gentlemen opposite and the 
government at the time would have 
insisted that that particular 
understanding of the Terms of 
Union, or the legal position of 
the Terms of Union, would have 
held sway and we would not be in 
the situation of talking about 
resolutions or anything else to do 
with the railway at the present 
time. 

The bon. gentleman cannot have it 
both ways and he is not going to 
get it both ways because, as the 
Minister of Fisheries indicated 
today, every single individual in 
this Province is going to know 
what the Leader of the Opposition 
stands for as it relates to the 
railway, what he stood for 
seventeen years ago, and what he 
tries to make out he stands for 
today; including his stand on the 
fisheries, his stand on Churchill 
Falls, and his stand on every 
single fundamental issue, 

He is trying, Mr. Speaker, to take 
us back seventeen years, to bygone 
days, to nostalgia. I am sure he 
sits around and twiddles his 
thumbs and thinks about he good 
old days. Well, the good old 
days, thank God, are gone and this 
administration are not going to 
let you or the wax museum that you 
have over there, the mummified 
mannequins that you have on the 
other side - you should have seen 
them. They almost looked alive 
when you are out in the Chamber 
out there. Just look across the 
line there. Is that not 
something? 

Mr. Speaker, we are not going to 
let him get, away with it and I 
would guess that perhaps there are 
members on the other side that are 
not going to let him get away with 
it either. 
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Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! 

MR. SIMMS: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The hon. the President of the 
Council. 

MR. SIMMS: 
Before we adjourn, I just want to 
mention to hon. members that the 
Opposition House Leader and I have 
agreed that since the matter of 
Interim Supply is such an 
important matter and since the 
Opposition indicated the other day 
they wish they had a bit more time 

I think the finance critic 
mentioned that - we have 'agreed to 
alter our agenda for tomorrow 
only. Rather than continue on 
with Meech Lake tomorrow, we will 
be dealing with Interim Supply, if 
that is acceptable. I thought I 
should tell members of the House. 

AN HON. MEMBER: 
What about Monday? 

MR. SIMMS: 
Monday we will be on Interim 
Supply as well. 

MR. TULK: 
Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: 
The bon. the member for Fogo. 

MR. TULK: 
The arrangement is, of course, as 
the Government House Leader said. 
We agreed that we would debate 
Interim Supply and that we would 
alter the agenda somewhat. As I 
said to him then and I say to him 
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now, the Opposition stands ready 
to co- operate, if we get the same 
kind of Answers to Questions that 
we got from the Minister of 
Fisheries (Mr. Rideout). On that 
basis we will debate Interim 
Supply tomorrow. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: 
Hear, hear! 

MR. SPEAKER: 
Order, please! It is moved and 
seconded that the House do now 
adjourn all those in favour .. Aye', 
those against "Nay", carried. 

On motion the House at its rising 
adjourned until tomorrow, Friday, 
March 25, at 10:00 a.m. 

• 
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ANSWER TO QUESTION # 115 as asked on Order Paper of March 15, 
1988: 

(a) Vehicle was purchased for the Department through 
the Government Purchasing Agency and thirteen 
companies were asked to submit bids for a full 
size car. 

(b) The vehicle was purchased February 11, 1985 from 
Hickman Motors Ltd. for $13,897.00 which was the 
only bid received for a full size car. 
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